# PACE

# Julian Schnabel Bibliography: Periodicals

#### 2023

Diamond, Jessica. "Inside the opulent renovation of Tiffany's in New York." *The Times*, 2 May 2023. https://www.thetimes.co.uk/article/tiffany-and-co-reopening-renovation-fifth-avenue-new-york-times-luxury-5hbg669h2

Hartmans, Avery. "What it's like to visit the new Tiffany & Co. flagship store in New York City where the jewelry is stunning, but the real treat is the escape from reality and the museum-quality art." *Business Insider*, 7 May 2023. https://www.businessinsider.com/tiffany-and-co-landmark-nyc-flagship-store-photos-2023-5

"New Velvet Paintings From NYC Icon" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Tape*, 14 September 2023. https://tape-web.herokuapp.com/experiences/f6pCF4nLvXP

Natal-San-Miguel, Ruben. "Julian Schnabel and Jules de Balincourt exhibitions at Pace" (exhibition reviews). *Whitehot Magazine*, 27 September 2023. https://whitehotmagazine.com/articles/debalincourt-exhibitions-at-pace/5999

Reddinger, Paige. "An In-Depth Look at Tiffany's Sprawling New Revamped Fifth Avenue Flagship." *Robb Report*, 27 April 2023. https://robbreport.com/style/jewelry/details-on-tiffanys-sprawling-revamped-fifth-avenue-flagship-1234836518/

Schnabel, Julian. "'I taught Johnny Depp how to paint!' Superstar artist Julian Schnabel on his new works – and most famous pupil." Interview with Arwa Mahdawi. *The Guardian*, 26 September 2023. https://www.theguardian.com/culture/2023/sep/26/julian-schnabel-ivanka-trump-johnny-depp

Silverman, Erica. "Julian Schnabel Captures Vitality on Earth at Fondation Linda et Guy Pieters" (Fondation Linda et Guy Pieters exhibition review). Whitewall Magazine, 16 August 2023. https://whitewall.art/art/julian-schnabel-captures-vitality-on-earth-at-fondation-linda-et-guy-pieters

Stevenson, Jonathan. "Jules and Julian: Painting for generations" (Pace Gallery exhibition reviews). Two Coats of Paint, 16 October 2023. https://twocoatsofpaint.com/2023/10/jules-and-julian-painting-for-generations.html.

#### 2022

Chow, Maka Michael. "M aka Michael Chow's Favourite 5 Works on Frieze Viewing Room." *Frieze Magazine*, 16 February 2022. https://www.frieze.com/article/m-aka-michael-chows-favourite-5-works-frieze-viewing-room.

Chi, Paul. "Julian Schnabel Reminds Us Why the Arts Matter" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Vanity Fair*, 9 April 2022. https://www.vanityfair.com/hollywood/2022/04/julian-schnabel-pace-gallery-art-opening

Codinha, Alessandra. "JULIAN SCHNABEL'S COLORFUL LIFE" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *C Magazine*, 4 May 2022. https://magazinec.com/culture/julian-schnabels-colorful-life/

Dambrot, Shana Nys. "ANTICIPATED OPENINGS: ARTS CALENDAR APRIL 7 – 13" (Pace Gallery exhibition preview). *LA Weekly*, 6 April 2022. https://www.laweekly.com/anticipated-openings-arts-calendar-april-7-13/

Greenberger, Alex. "Truckers' Strike in Spain Forces Postponement of Julian Schnabel Show" (Pace Gallery exhibition preview). Artnews, 24 March 2022. https://www.artnews.com/artnews/news/julian-schnabel-malaga-show-postponed-truckers-strike-1234622884/#recipient\_hashed=fbbe79ee9e3d28d830bb248dcad7b41f53891eeeb49f1f10d6ab832d807264ea

Laster, Paul. "From Coast to Coast, 6 Must-See Gallery Shows in May 2022" (Pace Gallery Exhibition Review). *Galerie*, 2 May 2022. https://galeriemagazine.com/coast-coast-6-must-see-gallery-shows-may-2022/

Lloyd-Smith, Harriet. "Major contemporary artists sell prints to aid Artists at Risk in Ukraine." Wallpaper Magazine, 16 March 2022. https://www.wallpaper.com/art/artists-at-risk-ukraine-print-sale.

Mac Adam, Alfred. "Julian Schnabel: Predominately Natural Forms, Mexico, 2022" (Vito Schnabel Gallery exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, October 2022.

https://brooklynrail.org/2022/10/artseen/Julian-Schnabel-Predominately-Natural-Forms-Mexico-2022

Nys Dambrot, Shana. "JULIAN SCHNABEL'S VELVET GOLDMINE" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). LA Weekly, 12 May 2022. https://www.laweekly.com/julian-schnabels-velvet-goldmine/

Pener, Degen. "Julian Schnabel Show to Inaugurate Pace Gallery's New L.A. Space (Exclusive)" (Pace Gallery exhibition preview). *The Hollywood Reporter*, 17 February 2022.

https://www.hollywoodreporter.com/lifestyle/arts/julian-schnabel-exhibit-pace-gallery-los-angeles-1235095474/.

Preston Zappas, Lindsey. "Top 3 This Week" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). KCRW Art Insider, 26 April 2022. https://email.kcrw.com/art-insider-anthony-lepore-laura-krifka-julian-schnabel?ecid=

Ramzi, Lilah. "An Ode to Guillermo del Toro: How Chanel and The Museum of Modern Art Celebrated the Singular Director." *Vogue*, 11 December 2022. https://www.vogue.com/slideshow/chanel-moma-film-benefit-guillermo-del-toro-2022

Slenske, Michael. "Julian Schnabel's Paintings Get the Star Treatment in New Pace LA Gallery" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). Los Angeles Magazine, 14 April 2022.

https://www.lamag.com/culturefiles/julian-schnabels-paintings-get-the-star-treatment-in-new-pace-la-gallery/

Teicholz, Tom. "Julian Schnabel vs. Death at Pace LA." (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Forbes*, 24 April 2022. https://www.forbes.com/sites/tomteicholz/2022/04/24/julian-schnabel-vs-death-at-pace-la/?sh=9506582189c5

Vista, Sandra. "Julian Schnabel: For Esmé – with Love and Squalor at PACE Gallery" (Pace Gallery exhibition reiew). *Whitehot Magazine*, 17 May 2022. https://whitehotmagazine.com/articles/love-squalor-at-pace-gallery/5394

Wood, Eve. "The Supremely Humanistic Hand of Julian Schnabel" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Riot Material*, 15 April 2022. https://www.riotmaterial.com/supremely-humanistic-hand-of-julian-schnabel/

#### 2021

Ebony, David. "Julian Schnabel: Self-Portraits of Others" (The Brant Foundation exhibition review). The Brooklyn Rail, October 2021. https://brooklynrail.org/2021/10/artseen/Julian-Schnabel-Self-Portraits-of-Others

Kinsella, Eileen. "Julian Schnabel's Plate Paintings Captured the '80s Zeitgeist—and Then Disappeared. Here's Why Collectors Are Reconsidering Them Now" (Brant Foundation exhibition review). *Artnet News*, 19 October, 2021. https://news.artnet.com/news-pro/julian-schnabel-plate-paintings-2022028

Miller, M. H. "Julian Schnabel Revisits van Gogh, and Paints Oscar Isaac's Severed Head" (Brant Foundation exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 1 September 2021. https://www.nytimes.com/2021/09/01/t-magazine/julian-schnabel-van-gogh.html

Saltz, Jerry. "It Took an Artist to Make a Great Film About Art-Making." *Vulture Magazine*, 10 December 2021. https://www.vulture.com/2021/12/julian-schnabel-basquiat-movie.html.

Tarmy, James. "At Art Basel, No Americans Is No Problem." *Bloomberg*, 22 September 2021. https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2021-09-22/at-art-basel-no-americans-is-no-problem-for-contemporary-sales?sref=BJIROHoF

Wilcox, Molly. "Julian Schnabel Explores Portraiture in the Historic Artist's Hand" (The Brant Foundation exhibition review). *Cultured*, 13 September 2021. https://www.culturedmag.com/julian-schnabel-explores-portraiture-in-the-historic-artists-hand/

#### 2020

Ebony, David. "Top 10 New York Gallery Exhibitions Caught in the COVID-19 Shutdown" (Pace Gallery online exhibition review). *Snap Editions*, 20 May 2020. https://snapeditions.com/2020/05/20/top-10-new-york-gallery-exhibitions-caught-in-the-covid-19-shutdown/

Mac Adam, Alfred. "Julian Schnabel: The Patch of Blue the Prisoner Calls the Sky" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, April 2020. https://brooklynrail.org/2020/04/artseen/Julian-Schnabel-The-Patch-of-Blue-the-Prisoner-Calls-the-Sky

Rhodes, David. "Julian Schnabel: The Sad Lament of the Brave, Let the Wind Speak and Other Paintings" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, 21 October 2020. https://brooklynrail.org/2020/10/artseen/Julian-Schnabel-The-Sad-Lament-of-the-Brave-Let-the-Wind-Speak-and-Other-Paintings

#### 2019

"'At Eternity's Gate': Recreating Van Gogh's vision on screen" (film review). *CBS News*, 6 January 2019. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/at-eternitys-gate-willem-dafoe-julian-schnabel-on-vincent-van-gogh/

Fedderly, Eva. "Julian Schnabel on Art, Film, and His Historic Home in the Hamptons." *Architectural Digest*, 24 July 2019. https://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/julian-schnabel-art-film-historic-hamptons-home

"Parley for the Oceans: eco-initiative debuts Artist Bags." *The Week*, 12 June 2019. https://www.theweek.co.uk/101679/parley-for-the-oceans-debuts-artist-bags

"Recreating Van Gogh's Vision in 'At Eternity's Gate'" (film review). CBS News, 3 January 2019. Online video, 06:36. https://www.cbsnews.com/video/recreating-van-goghs-vision-in-at-eternitys-gate/

Schaghaghi, Mariam. "Zwei Genies." Madame, April 2019: 74-77, illustrated.

#### 2018

Bodin, Claudia. "Der Doge von New York." art – Das Kunstmagazin, May 2018: 80–89, illustrated.

Curiel, Jonathan. "Julian Schnabel: Wave Warriors in the Court of Honor" (exhibition review). *SF Weekly*, 03 May 2018. http://www.sfweekly.com/culture/julian-schnabel-wave-warriors-in-the-court-of-honor/

Desmarais, Charles. "Julian Schnabel's fashionable Legion debut" (Legion of Honor exhibition review). San Francisco Chronicle, 20 April 2018. https://www.sfchronicle.com/news/article/Julian-Schnabel-s-fashionable-Legion-debut-12851795.php

Durcanin, Cynthia. "Julian Paints Before He Even Starts to Paint': Max Hollein and Julian Schnabel Open Monumental Show in San Francisco" (Legion of Honor exhibition review). *Art News*, 20 April 2018. http://www.artnews.com/2018/04/20/julian-paints-even-starts-paint-max-hollein-julian-schnabel-open-monumental-show-san-francisco/

Ebony, David. "Julian Schnabel on How His van Gogh Biopic Is the 'Mean Streets' of Art Movies." Garage, 31 October 2018. https://garage.vice.com/en\_us/article/gyezym/julian-schnabel-van-gogh-biopic

Funnell, Jospeh. "Art Galleries London: Julian Schnabel, Pace Gallery London" (exhibition review). *Culture Whisper*, 17 May 2018.

https://www.culturewhisper.com/r/visual\_arts/art\_galleries\_london\_julian\_schnabel\_pace\_gallery\_lon don/11560

Gavin, Francesca. "Schnabel Wields His Golden Brush for New Paintings" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *How to Spend It,* 17 May 2018. https://howtospendit.ft.com/art-philanthropy/203443-schnabel-wields-his-golden-brush-for-new-paintings

Grey, Tobias. "Side by Side With the Greats" (Musée d'Orsay exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 9 October 2018: C6, illustrated.

James, Scott. "Art on His Own Terms" (Legion of Honor exhibition preview). *New York Times,* 15 March 2018: F22, illustrated.

Kilday, Gregg. "Julian Schnabel's 'At Eternity's Gate' to Close New York Film Festival." *Hollywood Reporter*, 1 August 2018. https://www.hollywoodreporter.com/news/at-eternitys-gate-starring-willem-dafoe-closing-night-film-new-york-film-festival-1131266

Lempesis, Dimitris. "Art Cities: London – Julian Schnabel" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Dream Idea Machine*, 17 May 2018. http://www.dreamideamachine.com/en/?p=36411

Martin, Olivia. "Julian Schnabel riffs on Rodin at his first West Coast show in three decades" (Legion of Honor exhibition review). *Wallpaper\**, 26 April 2018. https://www.wallpaper.com/art/julian-schnabel-legion-of-honor

McBain, Sophie. "A year in the life of Julian Schnabel" (Pace Gallery exhibition preview). *GQ*, June 2018: 151–153, illustrated.

Pes, Javier. "Julian Schnabel Is the Latest Celebrity to Guest Curate a Major Museum Show—a Trend That Is Here to Stay" (Musée d'Orsay exhibition review). *Artnet News*, 9 November 2018. https://news.artnet.com/exhibitions/julian-schnabel-andy-warhol-celebrity-guest-curators-1389763

Rea, Naomi. "In Paris for FIAC? Here Are 11 Must-See Shows on View This Week in the French Capital" (Musée d'Orsay exhibition review). *Artnet News*, 16 October 2018.

https://news.artnet.com/exhibitions/fiac-paris-best-shows-1370875

"Royal Academicians Exhibitions and Projects: A Chance Discovery" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). RA Magazine, Summer 2018: 113, illustrated.

Schnabel, Julian. "Breakfast in Paris with Julian Schnabel" (Musée d'Orsay exhibition review) Interview with Nadja Sayej. *Whitehot Magazine*, October 2018. https://whitehotmagazine.com/articles/in-paris-with-julian-schnabel/4067

Schnabel, Julian. "Everything You Know About Vincent van Gogh Is Wrong." Interview with Jerry Saltz. *Vulture*, 12 November 2018. https://www.vulture.com/2018/11/everything-you-know-about-vincent-van-gogh-is-wrong.html

Vitello, Gwynned. "Julia Schnabel, Painter, Director, And Ensemblist." *Juxtapox*, 23 April 2018. https://www.juxtapoz.com/news/magazine/features/julian-schnabel-painter-director-and-ensemblist/

Zack, Jessica. "Schnabel, the director, oversees installation of his Legion exhibit" (Legion of Honor exhibition review). *San Francisco Chronicle*, 24 April 2018.

https://www.sfchronicle.com/art/article/Schnabel-the-director-oversees-installation-of-12857489.php

#### 2017

"The Approval Matrix." New York Magazine, 6 March 2017: illustrated.

Cascone, Sarah. "Is the Julian Schnabel Renaissance Officially a Thing? The '80s Art Star Gets Another New Museum Show" (Fine Arts Museum of San Francisco exhibition preview). *Artnet News*, 12 September 2017. https://news.artnet.com/exhibitions/julian-schnabel-legion-honor-1052987

Chayka, Kyle. "Julian Schnabel: New York's Renaissance Man" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Port*, 19 April 2017. http://www.port-magazine.com/art-photography/julian-schnabel-new-yorks-renaissance-man/

D'Arcy, David. "Julian Schnabel on Julian Schnabel: 'I Sort of Feel Like I'm a Broken Vase.'" *Observer*, 4 May 2017. http://observer.com/2017/05/julian-schnabel-a-private-portrait-documentary-interview/

Devi, Nirmala. "Julian Schnabel" (Galerie Templon exhibition preview). *Art Review Asia* (Spring 2017): 32–33, illustrated.

Evans, Christina Ohly. "Julian Schnabel Returns to Painting" (Pace Gallery exhibition preview). *How to Spend It*, 20 February 2017. https://howtospendit.ft.com/art/200183-julian-schnabel-returns-to-painting

Fletcher, Dibi. "Julian Schnabel." Humanity, March 2017: 19-23, illustrated.

"Garden Issue: Spotlight on Julian Schnabel's New Plate Paintings" (Pace Gallery exhibition review).

Toryburch.com, 8 April 2017. http://www.toryburch.com/blog-post/blog-post.html?bpid=294971

"Julian Schnabel at The Glass House" (exhibition review). *Nowness*, 7 August 2017. Online video, 4:04. https://www.nowness.com/story/glass-house-julian-schnabel-matthew-placek

Lang, Joel. "Julian Schnabel's Exuberant Style on View at Glass House" (exhibition review). *CT Post*, 26 July 2017. http://www.ctpost.com/living/article/Julian-Schnabel-s-exuberant-style-on-view-at-11342419.php

Miller, M.H. "The Controversial Artist Who Just Won't Go Away" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *T: The New York Times Style Magazine*, 22 February 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/02/22/t-magazine/art/julian-schnabel-paintings-pace-gallery-show.html?\_r=1

Papp, Justin. "A Career in Rotation: Glass House Exhibits Decades of Work by Artist Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). *New Canaan News*, 20 July 2017.

http://www.newcanaannewsonline.com/news/article/A-career-in-rotation-Glass-House-exhibits-11297896.php#photo-13271873

Schnabel, Julian. "In Julian Schnabel's Studio." *Art Media Agency*, 26 May 2017. http://en.artmediaagency.com/120945/in-julian-schnabels-studio/

Schnabel, Julian. "Interview." Interview with Peter Elfert. Salon, no.70 (2017): 16-31, illustrated."

Schnabel, Julian. "Julian Schnabel with Phong Bui" (Almine Rech exhibition preview). *The Brooklyn Rail*, 7 September 2017. http://brooklynrail.org/2017/09/art/JULIAN-SCHNABEL-with-Phong-Bui

Schnabel, Julian. "Q&A: Julian Schnabel." Interview with Bill Powers. *Art News* 115, no. 4 (Winter 2017): 18–22, illustrated.

Schnabel, Julian. "Julian Schnabel and Jeff Koons." Interview with Jeff Koons. *Times Talks*, 6 March 2017. Online video, 1:15:38. http://timestalks.com/detail-event.php?event=julian\_schnabel\_and\_jeff\_koons

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Fresh Paint" (Whitney Museum of American Art exhibition review). The New Yorker, 6 February 2017: 76–77.

Smith, Roberta. "When Brash Met Flash in the 1980s" (Whitney Museum of American Art exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 10 February 2017: C19–23, illustrated.

Thompson, Anne. "Willem Dafoe as Vincent Van Gogh in 'At Eternity's Gate': Julian Schnabel Gives Us An Exclusive First Look." *Indie Wire*, 23 May 2017. http://www.indiewire.com/2017/05/willem-dafoe-vincent-van-gogh-julian-schnabel-cannes-1201830860/

Yau, John. "Julian Schnabel's Flowers" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Hyperallergic*, 4 March 2017. http://hyperallergic.com/362820/julian-schnabel-new-plate-paintings-pace-gallery-2017/

#### 2016

Embuscado, Rain. "Julian Schnabel Ditches Gagosian for 'Human Relationship' with Pace." *Artnet News*, 6 May 2016. https://news.artnet.com/people/julian-schnabel-quits-gagosian-for-pace-gallery-490892

G.J. "The Avant-Garde Won't Give Up: Cobra and Its Legacy" (exhibition review). *Modern Painters* 28, no. 3 (March 2016): 109, illustrated.

"'Julian Schnabel – Works on Paper' at Galerie Ernst Hilger, Vienna" (exhibition review). *Artinfo*, 24 October 2016. http://www.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/1649109/julian-schnabel-works-on-paper-at-galerie-ernst-hilger-vienna

Loos, Ted. "Plate Tectonics with Julian Schnabel." *Cultured Magazine*, November 2016. http://www.culturedmag.com/julian-schnabel/

Pogerbin, Robin. "Inside Art: Julian Schnabel Moves to Pace Gallery from Gagosian." *The New York Times*, 5 May 2016. http://www.nytimes.com/2016/05/06/arts/design/julian-schnabel-moves-to-pace-gallery-from-gagosian.html

Schnabel, Julian. "Artist Talk: Julian Schnabel." *Aspen Art Museum*, 31 July 2016. https://www.aspenartmuseum.org/everything/80-artist-talk-julian-schnabel

Schnabel, Julian. "Best of 2016: The Artists' Artists." Artforum 55, no. 4 (December 2016): 95.

#### 2015

Greenberger, Alex. "NSU Art Museum Fort Lauderdale Acquires a Schnabel." *ARTnews*, 13 March 2015. http://www.artnews.com/2015/03/13/nsu-art-museum-fort-lauderdale-acquires-a-schnabel/

Marzoni, Andrew. "When Soho Met Hollywood" (exhibition review). *ARTnews* 114, no.9 (October 2015): 36–40, illustrated.

#### 2014

Baker, E. "New York – Julian Schnabel: 'Flag Painting' At Karma, Through April 26<sup>th</sup> 2014" (exhibition review). *Art Observed*, 23 April 2014. http://artobserved.com/2014/04/new-york-julian-schnabel-flag-painting-at-karma-through-april-26th-2014/

Cumming, Laura. "Julian Schnabel: Every Angel Has a Dark Side review – colossally bad" (exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 3 May 2014. https://www.theguardian.com/culture/2014/may/04/julian-schnabel-every-angel-dark-side-review-colossally-bad

Girl, Gallery. "Off the Record." Art Review 66, no.4 (May 2014): 134.

Hanson, Sarah P. "Contrarians at the Gate" (exhibition review). *Art + Auction* 38, no.2 (October 2014): 44, illustrated.

Luke, Ben. "Julian Schnabel: Every Angel Has a Dark Side, Dairy Art Centre – Exhibition Review" (exhibition review). *Evening Standard*, 29 April 2014.

http://www.standard.co.uk/goingout/exhibitions/julian-schnabel-every-angel-has-a-dark-side-dairy-art-centre-exhibition-review-9300238.html

MacAdam, Alfred. "Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). *ARTnews* 113, no. 7 (Summer 2014): 93, illustrated.

MI., J. "Schnabel Shows Up on Both Sides of the Ocean" (exhibition review). *Art Newspaper* 23, no.256 (April 2014): 34, illustrated.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). *Artforum International* 52, no.10: 364, illustrated.

Rimanelli, David. "Best of 2014: Julian Schnabel (Gagosian Gallery, New York)" (exhibition review). Artforum International 53, no.4 (December 2014): 256–257, illustrated.

Russeth, Andrew. "Julian Schnabel at The Brant Foundation Art Study Center" (exhibition review). Observer, 22 January 2014. http://observer.com/2014/01/julian-schnabel-at-the-brant-foundation-art-study-center/

Schnabel, Julian. "An Artist in Absentia." *T Magazine*, 1 April 2014. http://tmagazine.blogs.nytimes.com/2014/04/01/now-showing-an-artist-in-absentia/

Smith, Roberta. "Recapturing the Past, and then Revising It: Two Shows Offer a New Look at Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 25 April 2014.

http://www.nytimes.com/2014/04/26/arts/design/two-shows-offer-a-new-look-at-julian-schnabel.html

Sooke, Alastair. "Julian Schnabel, Dairy Art Centre, review: 'irrefutably awful'" (exhibition review). *The Telegraph*, 23 April 2014. http://www.telegraph.co.uk/culture/art/art-reviews/10782573/Julian-Schnabel-Dairy-Art-Centre-review-irrefutably-awful.html

Wilk, Deborah. "Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). *Modern Painters* 26, no.5 (May 2014): 103, illustrated.

#### 2013

Javanovic, Rozalia. "Julian Schnabel at the Brant Foundation: A Dizzying Look Back" (exhibition review). *Artinfo*, 13 November 2013. http://www.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/984051/julian-schnabel-at-the-brant-foundation-a-dizzying-look-back

Jones, Justin. "Schnabel is Back with a Comprehensive Survey at the Brant Foundation" (exhibition review). *The Daily Beast*, 12 November 2013.

http://www.thedailybeast.com/articles/2013/11/12/schnabel-is-back-with-a-comprehensive-survey-at-the-brant-foundation.html

Maza, Erik. "Julian Schnabel Retrospective Opens in Greenwich" (exhibition review). *Women's Wear Daily*, 12 November 2013. http://wwd.com/eye/design/julian-schnabel-retrospective-opens-in-greenwich-7272263/

Neil, Jonathan T.D. "Julian Schnabel: 1978-1981" (exhibition review). *Art Review*, no.67 (April 2013): 142–143.

Richards, B. "AO On-Site: Greenwich, CT – Julian Schnabel at The Brant Foundation Art Study Center Through March, 2014" (exhibition review). *Art Observed*, 13 November 2013.

http://artobserved.com/2013/11/ao-on-site-greenwich-ct-julian-schnabel-at-the-brant-foundation-art-study-center-through-march-2014/

Rubinstein, Raphael. "Neo-Expressionism (Not) Remembered." *Art in America* 101, no.2 (February 2013): 80-87, illustrated.

Schnabel, Julian. "20 Odd Questions for Julian Schnabel." Interview by Lanie Goodman. *The Wall Street Journal*, 7 November 2013.

http://www.wsj.com/articles/SB10001424052702303936904579177484123001974

#### 2012

White, Catherine L. "Transforming the Literary 'I' Into the Cinematic Eye in Julian Schnabel's Adaptation of Le Scaphandre et La Papillon (The Driving Bell and the Butterfly)." *Quarterly Review of Film & Video* 29, no. 4 (July 2012): 303–309, illustrated.

# 2011

"A Word with: Julian Schnabel - An Artist's New Film Is a Palestinian Story." Interview by Deborah Sontag. *The New York Times*, 23 March 2011: C1, C7, illustrated.

Baird, Daniel. "Eye of the Storm." Canadian Art 28, no.1 (Spring 2011): 74-80, illustrated.

Benzine, Rachid. "Miral: A Response to Rabbi Kula." October, no.136 (Spring 2011): 211–212.

Bois, Yve-Alain. "Julian Schnabel's Miral: An Exchange." *October*, no.136 (Spring 2011): 192–195, illustrated.

Kula, Irwin. "An Exchange on Julian Schnabel's Miral: 'Dear Julian.'" *October*, no.136 (Spring 2011): 202–210, illustrated.

Margalit, Avishai. "Miral: Miral-Miriam." October, no.136 (Spring 2011): 196–201, illustrated.

Pascucci, Maris J. "Profiles: Julian Schnabel." Art Economist 1, no. 2 (2011): 40, illustrated.

Rubinstein, Raphael. "The Big Picture: Reconsidering Julian Schnabel." *Art in America* (March 2011): 110–119, illustrated.

Schnabel, Julian. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum 49, no. 10 (Summer 2011): 369, illustrated.

Schnabel, Julian. "Julian Schnabel." Interview by Rula Jebreal. White Wall, no. 21 (Spring 2011): 86–101, illustrated.

Stables, Kate. "Miral." Sight & Sound 21, no.1 (January 2011): 75–76, illustrated.

#### 2010

Kazanjian, Dodie. "Rula's View." Vogue (November 2010): 234-238.

Kellaway, Kate. "Julian Schnabel's Polaroids: 'Smoke and Mirrors and Happy Accident.'" *The Guardian*, 9 October 2010.

Rubin, Edward. "Julian Schnabel: In the Process, Beyond Language." *Flash Art* 43, no. 274 (October 2010): 84–87, illustrated.

#### 2009

The New Yorker, 21 September 2009: 21, illustrated.

"Top Five: What to see this month, as selected by *Art Review*'s Editors and Critics." *Art Review*, no. 31 (April 2009): 28.

#### 2007

Kazanjian, Dodie. "The Kid Stays in the Picture." Vogue, (November 2007): 382-389, illustrated.

#### 2004

"Julian Schnabel at Schirn Kunsthalle." Teme Celeste (Siracusa, Italy), March/April 2004, p. 121, illus.

#### 2003

Cohen, David. "Gallery Going: Julian Schnabel" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *New York Sun*, October 23, 2003, Arts & Letters, p.18.

Conti, Samantha. "Villa Moderne." W, July 2003, pp. 130-135.

Danto, Arthur C. "The Mourning After." Artforum, March 2003, pp.206-207, illus.

Rimanelli, David. "Time Capsules: 1980-1985." Artfourm, March 2003, pp. 101, 104, 107, 115, 124.

Schnabel, Julian. "Julian Schnabel talks to Max Hollein." Interview by Max Hollein. *Artforum*, April 2003, pp. 58, 59, illus.

Smith, Roberta. "Julian Schnabel: PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). *The New York Times*, October 31, 2003, Fine Arts Leisure, p. E41.

Theroux, Paul. "Finding Room at the Top. Soaring Spaces For A collector's Residence High Above Columbus, Ohio." *Architectural Digest* (London), October 2003, pp. 248 +, illus.

West, Kevin. "Top Of The Pops." W, January 2003, pp. 113, illus. ("Chaf Chaf Finis").

#### 2002

Adam, Alfred Mac. "Julian Schnabel [at] Gagosian." exhibition review. Art News, May 2002, p. 167.

Dannatt, Adrian. "Julian Schnabel: Big girl paintings Gagosian Gallery (24<sup>th</sup> Street)." review. *Art Newspaper*, April 2002, p. 3.

DiGiacamo, Frank. "Julian Schnabel Tries to Settle With Ex-Acolyte." *New York Observer*, May 20, 2003.

Hayt-Atkins, Elizabeth. "How Our Critics Spoke. The good, the bad, the splendid, the beautiful, and 'a negation of everything under the sun and the sun intself.' Julian Schnabel." *Art News*, November 2002, p. 256.

Johnson, Ken. "Julian Schnabel, 'Big Girl Paintings,'" Gagosian Gallery exhibition review. *New York Times*, April 5, 2002, p. E32.

Johnson, Richard. "Surf's up." New York Post, September 10, 2002.

Landi, Ann. "Schoolgirl Crush." Art News, May 2002, p. 33.

Muchnic, Suzanne. "City Focus. New Directions." Art News, June 2002, p. 80–86.

Naves, Mario. "Currently Hanging: Mr. Schnabel, Meet Mr. Gagosian." *New York Observer,* April 22, 2002, p. 19.

Reginato, James. "Portrait of a Dealer." W, January 2002, pp. 107-113, 124.

Rimanelli, David. "Julian Schnabel." Art News, Summer 2002, p. 29.

Saltz, Jerry. "A Block of Spectacles in Chelsea: Positively 24<sup>th</sup> Street." *New York Village Voice,* April 9, 2002, p. 59.

Sirmans, Franklin. "Julian Schnabel, 'Big Girl Paintings,' Gogosian Gallery through Apr 20." exhibition review. *Time Out New York*, Arpil 4–11, 2002, p. 55.

#### 2001

Burr, Ty. "Brushes with Greatness." Entertainment Weekly, January 19, 2001, pp. 44-47.

Denby, David. "Before Night Falls," movie review. New Yorker, January 8, 2001, p.91.

Kozloff, Max. "Island Paradise, Island Prison," movie review. Art in America, March 2001, p. 69.

Morera, Daniela. "Life's A Stage. Olatz and Julian Schnabel Live Large—And Think Big." *Town & Country,* October 2001, pp.158–168.

Rimanelli, David. "Around 1984: A Look At Art In The Eighties. P.S. 1 New York." *Artforum*, February 2001, p. 145.

Tansini, Laura. "Schnabel pittore a cielo aperto." La Stampa, January 13, 2001, p. 12.

Tomkins, Calvin. "Profiles: Schnabel In Lights. How the iconic painter of the eighties found himself hoping for an Oscar." *New Yorker*, March 19, 2001, pp. 120–129.

Solomon, Debrah. "Julian Schnabel's Big Picture." Talk, April 2001, pp. 98-101.

Wallach, Amei. "Reassessing an Era When Excess Was the Norm," exhibition review. *New York Times*, p. AR 38.

Weiss, Philip. "Big. Monumental painter. Weighty filmmaker. Hugehearted friend. Larger than life. The art of being Julian Schnabel." *New York Times Magazine*, March 25, 2001, p. 44–49, 68, 72, 80, 84.

#### 2000

Johnson, Ken. "Objects of Desire: 125 View of the Human Figure." *New York Times*, September 1, 2000.

Millet, Catherine. "Julian Schnabel l'impatient." Art Press Spécial FIAC 2000, pp. 10-11.

Picard, Denis. "Fiac, Les Galeries en Avant." Connaissance des Arts, November 2000, pp. 54-59.

# 1999

"Arts Diary: Raging Schnabel." Guardian (London), January 16, 1999.

Bell, J. Bowyer. "2 Critical Comments: Julian Schnabel Plate Paintings: 1978–1997." *Review*, May 15, 1999, pp. 18–19. (part 2)

Bennett, Oliver. "Size Matters." Guardian Weekend (London), pp. 50-51, 53.

Campbell-Johnston, Rachel. "Arts: Grating White Hope." Times (London), January 20, 1999.

Chapman, Jake. "Schnabel is God." Guardian (London), January 23, 1999.

Feaver, William. "The Century's 25 Most Influential Artists." Art News, May 1999, p. 145.

Gayford, Martin. "Glitzy of Generous?" Spectator (London), January 16, 1999.

Gellantly, Andrew. "Julian Schnabel: The South London Gallery." Frieze (London), no. 46, 1999, p. 83.

Hogrefe, Jeffrey. "Schnabel in Reruns." New York Observer, April 26, 1999, p. 26.

Jones, Jonathan. "Not Much to Shout About." Observer Review (London), January 17, 1999.

Kramer, Hilton. "New Julian Schnabel Show: Portraits and Crockery." *New York Observer*, May 17, 1999, pp. 1, 25.

Kuspit, Donald. "Halo of Painting." Artnet.com. 1999.

http://www.artnet.com/magazine/features/kuspit/kuspit5-21-99.html (16 July 1999).

McEwen, John. "Every Good Boy Deserves Fun." Sunday Telegraph (London), January 17, 1999.

Mahoney, Robert. "Julian Schnabel: Plate Paintings, 1978–1997." *Time Out New York*, May 27–June 3, 1999, p. 72.

Marlow, Tim. "Schnabel: Still Smashing After All." Independant on Sunday (London), January 10, 1999.

Packer, William. "An Artist at War with Himself." Financial Times Weekend (London), January 16/17, 1999.

Paparoni, Demetrio. "Matissiana." Tema Celeste (Milan), no. 74, 1999, pp. 56-71.

Reichert, Herbert and J. Bowyer Bell. "2 Critical Comments: Julian Schnabel Plate Paintings: 1978–1997." *Review*, May 15, 1999, pp. 14–18.

Russell, Charles. "Big Man on Campus: *Julian Schnabel: Exhibition Catalogues of 11 Years.*" *American Book Review*, March–April 1999, pp. 29 and 38.

Sewell, Brian. "Jack the Bellboy's Chamber of Horrors." Evening Standard (London), January 14, 1999.

Smith, Roberta. "Julian Schnabel 'Plate Paintings, 1978-1997," New York Times, May 21, 1999, p. E31.

Weil, Rex. "Julian Schnabel/PaceWildenstein." Art News, September 1999, p. 147.

Withers, Rachel. "Julian Schnabel." Artfourm, March 1999, p. 124.

Worth, Alexi. "Julian Schnabel." New Yorker, May 10, 1999, p. 18.

#### 1998

Allison, Lara. "Schnabel Shows How Appearances Deceive." *Southampton Press*, September 17, 1998, p. B1.

Bowie, David. "David Bowie with Julian Schnabel: Painting the Veils of Time." *Modern Painters* (London), Winter 1998.

Heartney. Eleanor. "Julian Schnabel at PaceWildenstein." Art in America, May 1998, pp. 124–125.

Israel, Nico. "New York Artist Q & A: Julian Schnabel." Art Newspaper, July-August 1998, p. 47.

James, Merlin. "New York Recent Painting: PaceWildenstein." *Burlington Magazine* (London), January 1998, p. 67.

Mahoney, Robert. "Julian Schnabel." Cover 12, no. 6, pp. 42-43.

Nagy, Peter. "Julian Schnabel." Time Out New York, 154, September 3-10, 1998, p. 57.

Weinreich, Regina. "On the East End, Renovations by Schnabel." *New York Times*, September 13, 1998, Long Island edition, p. 2.

# 1997

"Schnabel Up To Date." Rave! (The Daily Breeze/News-Pilot, Los Angeles), April 11, 1997, pp. K32–33.

"Artist to Artist: Julian Schnabel in conversation with Ike Ude." Oneworld, April 1997, pp. 60–61.

Behrman, Pryle. "Stolen Images." Contemporary Visual Arts, 15, pp. 24–29.

Donohue, Marlena. "Schnabel Finds New Friends in LA." Art Newspaper, no. 69, April 1997, p. 44.

Harvey, Doug. "Julian Schnabel at PaceWildenstein." Art issues, Summer 1997, p. 52.

Herbert, Martin, "Julian Schnabel at Timothy Taylor." Time Out (London), May 14-21.

Johnson, Ken. "Art in Review: Julian Schnabel." New York Times, November 28, 1997, p. E41.

Kino, Carol. "Julian Schnabel, 'Portrait Paintings,'" *Time Out New York*, 114, November 27–December 4, 1997, p. 52.

McKenna, Kristine. "In Defense of Himself." Los Angeles Times, March 15, 1997, pp. F1, F16.

Morgan, Robert C. "Julian Schnabel: Portrait Paintings." Review, November 15, 1997, pp. 26-27.

Negrotti, Rosanna. "Julian Schnabel at Timothy Taylor Gallery." What's On in London, May 14–21, no. 38/31.

Pagel, David. "Julian Schnabel's Little Pieces Add Up to More in L.A. Show." Los Angeles Times, March 15, 1997, p. F16.

pp. 60-61.

Wilkinson, Jeanne C. "Julian Schnabel: Portrait Paintings." Review, November 15, 1997, p. 26.

Wilson, Andrew. "Basquiat: 'Like Boom for Real,'" Art Monthly (London), October 1997, pp. 8-11.

# 1996

Alhadeff, Gini. "the spirit moves her." Mirabella, July-August 1996, pp. 100-105.

Aoshima, Eika. "Schnabel's 'Basquiat'." Vanity Fair, August 1996, pp. 112-119.

Berman, Ann E. "A Healthy, Wealthy and Wise Art Market." Wall Street Journal, May 14, 1996, p. A18.

Blair, Dike. "Artist's Dream Machines." Flash Art, March-April 1996, pp. 78-81.

Callahan, Maureen. "Requiescat in Spago." New York Magazine, April 8, 1996, p. 15.

Connolly, John. "School for Scandal." New York Magazine, April 8, 1996, pp. 24, 100.

D'Arcy, David. "Coming to a Theater Near You." Art Newspaper, May 1996, p. 6.

D'Arcy, David. "Coming to a Theater Near You." Art & Auction, May 1996, pp. 24, 26.

Deitcher, David. "Death and the Marketplace." Frieze, July 1996, pp. 40-45.

Denby, David. "Angel Dust." New York, August 19, 1996, pp. 46-47.

Dorment, Richard. "Squeezed out of the picture." Daily Telegraph (London), March 30, 1996, p. A5.

Gibson, Eric. "Julian Schnabel at PaceWildenstein." Art News, May 1996, p. 134.

Gilbert, Matthew. "Portrait by the artist." Boston Sunday Globe, August 11, 1996, pp. N7, N9.

Glueck, Grace. "Schnabel's Macho Melodrama." New York Observer, March 11, 1996, p. 19.

Hoban, Phoebe. "Julian Schnabel's Excellent Adventure." Vogue, February 1996, pp. 222-225, 270.

Hoban, Phoebe. "Mary Boone Ditches SoHo For the Uptown Boonies." *New York Observer*, January 15, 1996, p. 1, 16.

Karmel, Pepe. "Art in Review: Julian Schnabel: The Conversion of St. Paolo Malfi." *New York Times*, February 23, 1996, page C32.

Kaufman, Jason Edward. "How to make money in contemporary art—perhaps." *Art Newspaper*, June 1996, p. 29.

Konigsberg, Eric. "Fifteen More Minutes." New York Magazine, February 5, 1996, pp. 42-46.

Lange, Alexander. "The New Renaissance People." New York Magazine, April 8, 1996, pp. 36-40, 100.

Larson, Kay. "What's Wrong With This Picture." Art News, April 1996, pp. 110-112.

Maslin, Janet. "A Postcard Picture of a Graffiti Artist." New York Times, August 9, 1996, p. C5.

Mason, Christopher. "Lorenzo De Versace." New York Times, October 31, 1996, pp. C1, C6.

Peers, Alexandra. "Jumbo Paintings Become White Elephants." Wall Street Journal, May 17, 1996, p. B1, B10.

Pollack, Barbara. "Behind The Scenes: Lois Plehn." Art Newsletter, July 23, 1996, p. 7.

Robinson, Walter. "Back to the Boom?" Art in America, January 1996, pp. 19, 21.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Suffering Schnabel." *New York Village Voice*, March 5, 1996, p. 63. Sischy, Ingrid. "Basquiat." *Interview*, July 1996, pp. 58–65.

Smith, Roberta. "Portraits of the Artists, on the Big Screen." *New York Times*, August 4, 1996, Arts & Leisure section 2, pp. 11, 20.

Weinreich, Regina. "Schnabel Becomes a Director to Film the Life of Basquiat." *New York Times*, August 11, 1996, p. 6.

#### 1995

"Flash Art News." International Flash Art, Summer 1995, p. 64.

"Report from Sao Paulo: The Biennal Branches Out." Art in America, March 1995, pp. 35-41.

"Why Schnabel's Feeling Insecure." New Yorker, June 5, 1995, pp. 33-34.

"Readers React." W Magazine, September 1995, p. 54.

Bevan, Roger. "Contemporary art sales, New York: No trends, just good and bad pictures." *Art Newspaper*, December 1995, p. 33.

Davis, Peter. "Scoop Central: Backtalk." Paper Magazine, March 1995.

Dornberg, John. "Newsbriefs: Austria/Germany." Art Newsletter, September 19, 1995.

Drohojowska-Philp, Hunter. "Still Making Things Happen." Los Angeles Times, calendar pp. 4, 36-37.

Ganem, Mark. "Julian's New Age." W Magazine, July 1995, pp. 62-65.

Garnett, Robert. "From Beyond the Pale: Art and Artists at the Edge of Consensus." *Art Monthly*, February 1995, PP.32–33.

Gimelson, Deborah. "Does Schnabel Do Clothes?" *New York Observer*, August 28–September 4, 1995, p. 23.

Gleadell, Colin. "Little Jack Horner & the Wunder-Barn Kid." Art Monthly, 95–96, pp. 46–47.

Goodwin, Betty. "Gallery Party Leaves 'Em All Out on the Streets." Los Angeles Times, October 2, 1995.

Greene, David A. "Crossover Dreams." Frieze (London), September-October 1995, pp. 35-36.

Grimes, William. "Julian Schnabel Revisits The 80's, Directing." *New York Times*, July 17, 1995, pp. C11–12.

Kazanjian, Dodie. "Schnabel's Spanish Mission." Vogue, January 1995, pp. 152-161, 194.

Lee, Eunei. "Centers of Attention." *Asian Art News, Korean Supplement, January/February* 1995, pp.18–19.

Luscombe, Belinda. "Yes, but Is It Film?" Time, June 19, 1995, p. 65

Orlean, Susan. "The Big Picture." New Yorker, July 24, 1995, pp. 41-45.

Polsky, Richard. "Ahead of the curve: Buy? Sell? Hold?" Art & Auction, December 1995, pp. 60-64.

Schnabel, Julian and Jean Stein and Francesco Clemente, "The Conversion of St. Paolo Malfi near Rome, 1995." *Grand Street*, no. 55, December 1995, pp. 21–34.

Schwartzman, Allan. "The Twilight Of the Art Gods: Four Survivors From the 80's." New York Times, June 4, 1995, pp. 1, 36.

Schwartzman, Allan. "All-Star Casts." Artforum, November 1995, pp. 23-24.

Schwartzman, Allan. "Turn, Turn, Turn." Art & Auction, May 1995, pp. 122+.

Sischy, Ingrid. "David Bowie." Interview, September 1995, pp. 141–147, 157.

Suffield, Laura. "Contemporary Art in Madrid: ARCO: Doing its Best for Success." *Art Newspaper*, March 1995, p.33.

Tully, Judd. "Eugene M. Schwartz: A 'Great Eye,'" Art & Auction, November 1995, pp. 48, 50.

Vogel, Carol. "Art in the Hamptons: More is Clearly More." *New York Times*, August 8, 1995, pp. C13, C 15.

Vogel, Carol. "Contemporary Art Lags at Auction." New York Times, November 15, 1995, p. C20.

Waxman, Sharon. "Big Galleries Give Los Angeles a Higher Profile." *International Herald Tribune*, December 14, 1995, p. 24.

Wechsler, Pat and Friedman, Roger D. "Intelligencer." *New York Magazine*, June 26–July 2, 1995, p. 26.

#### 1994

"Goings on About Town: Art." New Yorker, April 18, 1994, p. 20.

"Goings on About Town: Art." New Yorker, July 18, 1994, pp. 14-15.

"Julian Schnabel Retrospective." Flash Art News, November/December 1994, p. 33.

"Newsmakers: Madonna's Boy Freud." Newsweek, November 1994, p.51.

"Meister Schnabel musiziert." Focus, December 12, 1994, p. 150.

Brown, Mick. "Something Evil This Way Comes." Telegraph Magazine, October 1, 1994, pp. 34-39.

Comte, Michel. "Julian Schnabel." L'Uomo Vogue, February 1994.

D'Arcy, David. "Hollywood Turns to SoHo for Inspiration." Art & Antiques, Summer 1994, p. 19.

Plagens, Peter, "The Millennium, Art: Say No Mo to Po-Mo," December 26, 1994—January 2, 1995, pp.120—121.

Plagens, Peter with Maggie Malone and Ray Sawhill. "I Ought to Be in Pictures." *Newsweek*, April 18, 1994, pp. 58–60.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Jackson Pollock & American Painting's Whitmanesque Episode." *Art in America*, February 1994, pp. 64–69, 118.

Saltz, Jerry. "A Year in the Life: Tropic of Painting." Art in America, October 1994, pp. 90-101.

Smith, Roberta. "Art in Review: Julian Schnabel." New York Times, June 24, 1994, p. C17.

Volkart, Yvonne. "Julian Schnabel-Bischofberger." Flash Art, October 1994, p. 105.

#### 1993

"American Art in the 20th Century: Painting and Sculpture (1913–1993)." *Arti*, January-February 1993, pp. 186–191.

Solomon, Deborah. "The Art World Bust." New York Times, February 28, 1993, pp. 28-33, 64.

"Who's in, who's out in American Art." Art Newspaper, no. 27, April 1993, p. 6.

# 1992

"Goings on About Town." New Yorker, May 11, 1992, p. 12.

"Goings on About Town: Art." New Yorker, June 15, 1992, p. 14.

"lo non so chi sei." "Vernissage." supplement to Il Giornale dell'Arte, no. 103, September 1992.

"Julian Schnabel." Flash Art, May-June 1992, p. 147.

"La Fin de L'Été." Connaissance des Arts, July-August 1992, p. 7.

"Permanent Collection." Des Moines Art Center News, March-April 1992, pp. 2-4.

"Roos Collection Rich in Works of Today's Best Artists." *Auction News From Christie's*, 13, no. 5, April–May 1992, pp. 6–7.

"The Talk of the Town: Art & Commerce." New Yorker, November 30, 1992, pp. 42-43.

Athineos, Doris. "Sales: Contemporary Art." Antique Monthly, June 1992, p. 34.

Bacon, George. "Pillowtalk- this month's sleeper." Art Newspaper, no. 19, June 1992.

Bacon, George. "Segal per Roosevelt, la macelleria di Kiki Smith, l'esordio di Davenport, Judd e Flavin." Il Giornale Dell' Arte, May 1992, p. 89.

Bass, Ruth. "Julian Schnabel: Pace." Art News, Summer 1992, p. 127.

Bevan Roger. "Cartoline da On Kawara e un' estate con Kiefer." Il Giornale Dell' Arte, May 1992.

Bevan, Roger. "German art keenly contested at mediocre contemporary art sales." *Art Newspaper*, no. 19, June 1992.

Bonetti, David. "Not such a frisky business." San Fransisco Examiner, May 21, 1992, pp. C1, 6.

Bonetti, David. "Canvassing N.Y. galleries." San Francisco Examiner, May 21, 1992, pp. C1, 6.

Bourdon, David. "Seeing It All, or Six Weeks in Manhattan Galleries." *Art in America*, September 1992, p. 51.

Conti, Marina. "Chi è il più bravo del reame? Io." L'Espresso, July 26, 1992, p. 129.

D'Arcy, David. "Artists go to the movies." Art Newspaper, May 1992, p. 3.

Decker, Andrew. "Going for Braque." Newsweek, April 27, 1992.

Diehl, Matthew. Review. Art and Antiques, September 1992, p. 81.

Greig, Geordie. "Art's Mr. Big Bounces Back." Mode, September 1992.

Greig, Geordie. "Mr. Big goes back on show." Sunday Times (London), May 17, 1992, Section 7, pp. 8-9.

Kazanjian, Dodie. "Emperor Julian." Vogue, April 1992, pp. 428-435.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Just What Is Drawing? Definitions, Definitions." *New York Times*, February 21, 1992, p. C29.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Looking at the Big Picture in 2 Julian Schnabel Series." *New York Times*, May 1, 1992, p. C30.

Larson, Kay. "Drawing Conclusions." New York, March 2, 1992, pp. 60-61.

Lund, Zöe. "Julian Schnabel's Velvet Touch." House & Garden, October 1992, pp. 120-124, 182.

Nikkei Art, July 1992, p. 177.

Norman, Geraldine. "Eighties expressionists in vogue again after crash." *Independent* (London), May 25, 1992.

Oliva, Achille Bonito. "Let them take their art with them into the afterlife." *Art Newspaper*, no. 17, April 1992.

Protzman, Ferdinand. "Jean-Christophe Ammann: 'I'm Like Dracula'." Art News, May 1992, pp. 61-62.

Rubinstein, Meyer Raphael. "Julian Schnabel at Pace." Art in America, September 1992, pp. 122-124.

Saltz, Jerry. "Collections: Barbara & Eugene Schwartz." *Galeries Magazine*, December 1992–January 1993.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Drawing Blood." New York Village Voice, March 3, 1992, p. 85.

Schwartzman, Allan. "Is This The Best Of Times?" Art & Auction, May 1992, pp. 102-107.

Schwartzman, Allan. "The Big Chill." Connoisseur, February 1992, pp. 62-65, 108-114.

Schwartzman, Allan. "The Sky Is No Longer Falling." Art & Auction, September 1992, pp. 94-95.

Scott, Whitney. "SoHo's Spin Doctors." New York, November 2, 1992, p. 23.

Stone, Michael. "Off The Canvas." New York, May 18, 1992, pp. 28-36.

The Print Collector's Newsletter 23, no. 2, May-June 1992, p. 56.

Tully, Judd. "Auction Reviews: Contemporary Art." Art & Auction, September 1992, p. 105.

Vogel, Carol. "Despite Sales, Glum Spirit at Art Auction at Sotheby's." *New York Times*, May 7, 1992, p. C15.

Vogel, Carol. "First Night of Auctions Shows Art Market in Slow Recovery." *New York Times*, May 6, 1992, p. C17.

# 1991

"A big slice of the cake but not much filling." Art Newspaper, no. 10, July - September 1991.

"Die Mega-Schau." WZ Westdeutsche Zeitung, March 26, 1991.

"Expositions." Midi Libre, February 21, 1991.

"Julian Schnabel in St. Moritz." Buendner Tagblatt, January 12, 1991.

"Julian Schnabel's archaische Gesellen auf Chantarella." Engadtner Post, January 29, 1991

"Metropolis: Mega-Schau." Remscheider General-Anzeiger, March 26, 1991.

"Metropolis: The International Art Exhibition Berlin 1991." Arti, March-April 1991.

Baxter, Douglas. "Letters to the Editor." New York Times Magazine, February 17, 1991, Section 6.

Cameron, Dan. "Critical Edge: Good-Bye to All That?" Art and Auction, January, 1991.

Carter, Graydon. "Art." Vogue, October 1991.

Casadio, Mariuccia. "Metropolis." Interview, April 1991.

F., F. "Giro delle Gallerie - Luminosa primavera di Roma tridentina: La sindrome di Schnabel." *Il Giornale dell'Arte*, no. 87, March 1991.

Galloway, David. "Report from Berlin/'Metropolis': Crossroads or Cul-de-Sac?" *Art in America*, July 1991.

Glueck, Grace. "New York's Art Scene, the Soap Opera." International Herald Tribune, January 18, 1991.

Goldner, Diane. "I'm Not Little Bo Peep." Art & Antiques, March 1991.

Hall, James. "Berlino, Soffia sulla `Metropolis' un nuovo Zeitgeist." *Il Giornale dell'Arte*, no. 86, February 1991.

Hall, James. "Perfunctory eulogising." Art Newspaper, no. 10, July-September 1991.

Handke, Peter. "Zwiesprache Im Schnee." Pan, March 1991.

Hayt-Atkins, Elizabeth. "Collections: Emily & Jerry Spiegel." *Galeries Magazine*, October–November 1991.

Hayt-Atkins, Elizabeth. "Telegrams." Galeries Magazine, July 1991.

Hess, Elizabeth. "Upstairs, Downstairs." New York Village Voice, April 30, 1991.

Hicks, Alistair. "Metropolis - or Necropolis?" Art & Auction, May 1991.

Hollander, Kurt. "Report from Mexico I/Art of the '80s in Monterrey." Art in America, October 1991.

Hughes, Robert. "Exhibit B in the Dud Museum." Time, April 29, 1991.

Johnson, Ken. "Chroniclers of the Art World." Art in America, November 1991.

Johnson, Ken. "Report from New York/Generational Saga." Art in America, June 1991.

Johnson, Richard. "Page Five: A-List gets disinvited." New York Observer, March 18, 1991.

Johnson, Richard. "The Ear." Connoisseur, October 1991.

Jones, Bill. "American Artists of the '80s." Tema Celeste, January-February, 1991.

Kimmelman, Michael. "At the Whitney, a Biennial That's Eager to Please." *New York Times*, April 19, 1991.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Avoiding the Clean-White-Box Syndrome." New York Times, August 18, 1991.

Kramer, Hilton. "'91 Biennial at Whitney Museum Kitschy, Commercial and Political." *New York Observer*, May 6, 1991.

Kuoni, Gisela. "Bronze-Skulpturen kontrastieren im Schnee." Buendner Zeitung, January 19, 1991.

Larson, Kay. "Spectator Sport." New York, July 29, 1991.

Leclerc, Anne. "A Checkered Past." Allure, July 1991.

Phillips, Christopher. "Front Page: 'Zeitgeist II' in Berlin?" Art in America, April 1991.

Reif, Rita. "Rauschenberg Work Brings Sale Record." New York Times, May 1, 1991.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Cutting Hedge." New York Village Voice, April 30, 1991.

Schwaniger, Hildegard. "Schnabel im Schnee." Die Weltwoche, January 10, 1991.

Schwerfel, Heinz-Peter. "Collectionneurs au bord de la piscine." Beaux Arts, No. 94, October 1991.

Simmons, Meg. "Exhibit emphasizes link between words and art." Rice Thresher, March 22, 1991.

Smith, Roberta. "David Salle Enters a Rococo Phase." New York Times, April 5, 1991.

Taylor, Paul. "Marden's Metamorphosis." Connoisseur, October 1991.

Trebay, Guy. "Watching Paint Dry." New York Village Voice, April 30, 1991.

Tully, Judd. "Contemporary Art." Art & Auction, September 1991.

Walls, Jeanette. "Intelligencer: Basquiat at the Biograph, Via Schnabel." New York, April 1, 1991.

Wyss, Von Barbara. "Das Millionendorf- auch für Nicht-Millionäre." Basler Zeitung, February 8, 1991.

# 1990

"Art: Julian Schnabel." Beach Cult 1990, Spring 1990.

"Artgenda: `Portrait of an American Gallery' a la Galerie Brachot." L'evenement, no. 198, June 1990.

"Goings on about Town: Art." New Yorker, May 14, 1990.

"Hughes rips into the NY art scene." The New York Post, June 11, 1990.

"Julian Schnabel in St. Moritz." Solothurner Zeitung, December 29, 1990.

"Julian Schnabel." Le Figaro, May 8, 1990.

"Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). New Yorker, 21 May 1990.

- "Julian Schnabel" (exhibition review). New Yorker, 18 June 1990.
- "Julian Schnabel: Dernieres oeuvres chez tati." Elle, April 23, 1990.
- "Julian Schnabel: Works on Paper 1975–1988." Iowa Architect, July-September 1990.
- "Le Boycott." New York Village Voice, June 26, 1990.
- "Le Tout-Pop Art." Paris-Match, May 17, 1990.
- "Museum & Dealer Catalogues." Print Collector's Newsletter 21, No. 4, September-October, 1990.
- "New York In Review: Julian Schnabel." Arts Magazine, November 1990.
- "New York: Museum-Size Galleries Come to SoHo." Art International (Autumn 1990): illustrated.
- "News: Schnabel Sculpture on Seagram Plaza." Flash Art, October 1990.
- "Nice Museum Opening Faces Artists' Boycott." International Herald Tribune, June 15, 1990.
- "Suzy." New York Post, June 6, 1990.
- "The Last Decade Chez Shafrazi." Liberation (France), October 11, 1990.
- "Treize artistes boycottent Medecin." Quotidien de Paris, May 2, 1990.
- "Wenn Woerter Sich Zu Bildern Fuegen." Art, November 1990.
- "You had to be there." 7 Days, January 10, 1990.

Anderson, Alexandra. "The Fizzling of the Art Boom." The Connoisseur, December 1990.

Artner, Alan G. "Art: Drawing Power: Exhibit features Julian Schnabel's works on paper." *Chicago Tribune*, July 22, 1990.

Bacalhau, Traducao de Antonio. "Julian Schnabel ou o Encanto da Melancolia." *Arts & Leiloes*, April—May 1990.

Baudot, François. "Une Movida a la Française." Elle, November 26, 1990, pp. 116–122.

Bode, Ursula. "Das Transzendente in der Kunst." Suddeutsche Zeitung, June 18, 1990.

Brenson, Michael. "The State of the City as Sculptors See It." New York Times, July 27, 1990.

Brenson, Michael. "When Self-Consciousness Became King." New York Times, February 18, 1990.

Burn, Gordon and Sally Richardson. "Playing To The Galleries." *Sunday Times Magazine* (London), September 30, 1990.

Cameron, Bob. "Changing Priorities in American Art." Art International, Spring 1990.

Casadio, Mariuccia. "Julian Schnabel." Vogue Italia, May 1990.

Clarke, Tina. "Oh! You Pretty Thing." Elle, May 1990.

Cottingham, Laura. "New York." Contemporanea, September 1990, pp. 34-35.

D'Amato, Brian. "Spotlight: Julian Schnabel - More Big Myth" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). Flash Art (October 1990): 151, illustrated.

Finnegan, Patrick. "Exhibitions: Culture & Commentary." Contemporanea, Summer 1990.

Gilbert, Ruth. "Hot Line: Art." New York, June 11, 1990.

Godfrey, Tony. "Decline and Fall?" Art in America, February 1990.

Johnson, Ken. "Julian Schnabel at Pace." Art in America, April 1990.

Johnson, Richard. "Early Winter." New York Post, June 21, 1990.

Jones, Nancy. "Junk Art." New York Woman, April 1990.

Kazanjian, Dodie. "New Image." Vogue, May 1990.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Which Way for the Whitney." New York Times, February 18, 1990.

Kurath, Peter. "Fratzen, viele Kreuze und abstrakte Malereien." Solothurner Nachrichten, Zuger Zeitung and Nidwaldner Volksblatt, May 10, 1990.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel: Pace Gallery" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Artforum* (September 1990): 151–15: illustrated.

Kuspit, Donald. "Sincere Cynicism: The Decadence of the 1980s." Arts Magazine, November 1990.

Kuspit, Donald. "The Only Immortal." Artforum, February 1990.

Larson, Kay. "Barbarians at the Gate." *Galeries Magazine*, April–May 1990.

Larson, Kay. "Three's Company" (exhibition review). New York, 11 June 1990: 84-85.

Levin, Kim. "Artwalk" (exhibition review). The Village Voice, 29 May 1990:119.

Levin, Kim. "Letter from New York." Opus International, September-October 1990.

Mac Adam, Alfred. "Julian Schnabel." Art News, April 1990.

Magiat, Joan. "Gallery-Going." Long Island Spotlight, April 1990.

Maurstand, Tom. "Whats New In New York Galleries." Dallas Morning News, 1990.

McEvilley, Thomas. Interview with Mary Boone. Contemporanea, September 1990.

Myers, Terry. "Julian Schnabel." Lapiz, February 1990.

Oliva, Achille Bonito. "Cosi. The State of Art and of Critique." Arti, September/October 1990.

Perl, Jed. "The legend business." New Criterion, January 1990.

Piguet, Philippe. "FIAC '90 France-USA: Va-et-Vient." L'Oeil (Paris) October 1990.

Prest, Veronica. "Carnet de Bale." Beaux Arts, June 1990.

Quarantelli. Ezio. "If the Past is our Present." Contemporanea, March 1990.

Reid, Calvin. "Julian Schnabel" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Arts Magazine*, November 1990: 106, illustrated.

Rimanelli, David. "Julian Schanabel." Artforum, March 1990.

Russell, John. "Adding up the Costs of Changes at the Top." New York Times, 1990.

Sara. "Telegrammes de Partout." Elle, May 7, 1990.

Smith, Roberta. "So Big and So Dressed Up, New Galleries Bloom in SoHo" (exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 11 May 1990: C30, illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "Three Good Arguments for Less Self-Indulgence." *New York Times*, September 2, 1990.

Solomon, Andrew. "Escape to the Campagna." HG, April 1990.

Staniszewski, Mary Anne. "Stepping Up the Pace." Art and Auction (July 1990): 51-52.

Stayton, Richard. "Curator Helps Collector Create a Solid Foundation." Los Angeles Times, April 22, 1990.

Straus, Marc. "Contemporary Art: How High Can Prices Go?" The Journal of Art, January 1990.

Tarantino, Michael. "The Machine And the Wheels." The Bulletin, May 24, 1990.

Tully, Judd. "Spring Sales." Contemporanea, September 1990, pp. 108–109.

Tuten, Frederic. "Art Dealers: Mary Boone." Galeries Magazine (Paris), December 1990-January 1991.

Wilson, William. "And It's Schnabel by a Hair" (exhibition review). Los Angeles Times, 27 May 1990: illustrated.

Wilson, William. "Battle of the pseudo titans rumbles on NY art scene." Kansas City Star, June 3, 1990.

Wood, Joe. "Choices: Art." New York Village Voice, May 29, 1990.

Yau, John. "Julian Schnabel." Contemporanea, April 1990: 95, illustrated.

## 1989

"Al museo Pecci di Prato una personale di Schnabel." L'Unita, October 8, 1989. "Art Appreciation 1989." Avenue Magazine, February 1989. "Arte, dove e quando." L'Umanita, November 10, 1989. "Beyond Soho." New York Observer, July 31, 1989. "Bilderstreit." Flash Art, News, March-April 1989. "Cristallo su tela." L'agenzia di viaggi, October 13, 1989. "Cross." New York Times, December 1989. "Die Allianz mit dem Tod." Basler AZ, May 27, 1989. "Die Bibliothek der Welt-Bilder." Basler Zeitung, May 22, 1989. "E' scoccata l'ora di Julian Schnabel." La Gazzeta, October 14, 1989. "I piatti rotti di Julian Schnabel." Giornale di Sicilia, October 12, 1989. "I piatti rotti di Schnabel." La Gazzeta, October 1989. "I piatti rotti di Schnabel." La Nazione, October 4, 1989.

"Julian Schnabel al museo di Prato." Segno, October 1989.

"Julian Schnabel Opere Recenti." Prato Mese, October 1989.

"Julian Schnabel; Une esthetique du fragment." L'Hebdo, July 6, 1989.

"La 'nuova pittura' di Schnabel: tele giganti e cocci." Arte, November 1989.

"le Mostre." La Repubblica, November 3, 1989.

"Le tele della memoria." Firenze Spettacolo, October 1989.

"Nuova Pittura degli anni '80." Elle, November 1989.

"Oltre cinquemila visitatori alla mostra di Julian Schnabel." La Nazione, November 21, 1989.

"Personale di Schnabel." ToscanaOggi, October 9, 1989.

"Prato mostra di Schnabel." Corriere Adriatico, October 2, 1989.

"Quadri con culture e stili di ogni epoca." L'Eco di Bergamo, November 8, 1989.

"Questa sera s'inaugura la personale di Schnabel." Il Tirreno, October 14, 1989.

"Recent Works by Julian Schnabel at the Prato." The Journal of Art, November 1989.

"Rotta su Prato al museo Pecci c'e l'americano Julian Schnabel." Il Tirreno, October 12, 1989.

"Scegliendo tra le mostre." La Stampa, November 25, 1989.

"Schnabel ha gia avuto cinquemila visitatori." La Gazzeta, November 21, 1989.

"Schnabel in Europe." Flash Art, News, November/December 1989.

"Schnabel, Un Americain et la Culture Europeenne." Bordeaux 89, May 1989.

"Schnabel." Bulletin, (Musée d'art contemporain, Bordeaux) May-September 1989.

"Sgarbi da Schnabel, Una visita 'segreta'." Cronaca di Prato, October 16, 1989.

"The New Art History." Avenue Magazine, February 1989.

"Una mostra di Julian Schnabel." Il secolo d'Italia, October 7, 1989.

Achille Bonito. "Allegorical Transpositions in Art." Tema Celeste (Milan), January-March 1989.

Adams, Brooks. "Bordeaux; Julian Schnabel at CAPC." Art in America, November 1989.

Adams, Brooks. "Museo Schnabel?" Art in America, April 1989.

Alessi, Silvia. "I colori delle parole, Vernissage di Schnabel." Il Tirreno, October 15, 1989.

Alessi, Silvia. "Quanto costa un quadro? Solo mezzo miliardo." Il Tirreno, October 15, 1989.

Arnaudet, Didier. "Julian Schnabel." New Art, May 1989.

Atkins, Robert. "Pro and Con Artists." New York Village Voice, January 24, 1989.

Baker, Kenneth. "Carnegie International." Artforum, March 1989.

Barilli, Renato. "Teloni da camion, piatti e tanto spazio per le citazioni." L'Espresso, December 3, 1989.

Baumer, Dorothea. "Schnabel's Gesichter." Elle (German edition), 1989.

Beaucamp, Edward. "Ein Scheinheiliger; Julian Schnabel in Basel." *Frankfurter Allgemeine*, July 15, 1989.

Boralevi, Antonella. "Le tele del desiderio." Il Messagero, October 29, 1989.

Brenson, Michael. "Beuys and Warhol Still Set the Tone—Even After Death." *New York Times*, January 15, 1989.

Brenson, Michael. "'Sculpture by Painters' at Pace." New York Times, June 30, 1989.

Burri, Peter. "Das Stolpern in die Immanenz der Leere." Basler Zeitung, June 9, 1989.

C., G. "Il teloni di Schnabel." Il Giornale dell'arte, October 1989.

Cappelletti, Mario. "Julian Schnabel." Proposte, November 9–23, 1989.

Carpentieri, Toti. "L'arte in frammenti." Gazzetta del Mezzogiorno, November 8, 1989.

Cavazzini, Gianni. "L'eclettico Schnabel." Gazzeta di Parma, November 15, 1989.

Ceccatelli, Piero. "Julian Schnabel, alfabeto di scarti." Il Tirreno, 1989.

Cecchetti, Maurizio. "Schnabel e Lupertz: quasi un duello tra neoespressionisti." *Avvenirer*, November 23, 1989.

Cresti, Alida. "L'urlo si fa rantolo sordo." Prato Cronaca, November 19, 1989.

de Bure, Gilles. "Le Reel Americain." Vogue Hommes, May 1989.

De Rosa, Stefano. "I mondi possibili di Julian Schnabel." Paese Sera, October 19, 1989.

Decker, Andrew. "Saatchi Sells." Art & Auction, May 1989.

Farinelli, Rosa. "Scarta l'arte." Panorama, October 15, 1989.

Gachnang, Johannes and Rudolf Schmitz. "Keeping the Whole Thing in Motion." *Tema Celeste* (Milan), May 1989.

Gaines, Steven. "Picture of an Exhibitionist." Fame Magazine, 1989.

Gardner, James. "Julian Schnabel." 7 Days, December 27, 1989.

Gimelson, Deborah. "Broadening Out." Art & Auction, March 1989.

Gimelson, Deborah. "Inside Art." 7 Days, May 17, 1989.

Giovannini, Joseph. "Making Room for Art." HG, December 1989.

Givord, Christiane. "Les nouveaux precieux Baselitz--Schnabel." L'Express, June 16, 1989.

Glanz, Alexander. "Das Innere der Erinnerung." Hannoverische Allgemeine, July 7, 1989.

Glueck, Grace. "A Leading Art Collector Is Selling, And the Market Wonders Why." *New York Times*, November 23, 1989.

Goren, Manuela. "Gli anni ottanta? Un periodo di allenamento per i novanta!" Per Lui, February 1989.

Hendrickson, Jane. "Bilderstreit: A Quarrel between Images." Art News, September 1989.

Kageneck, Christian. "Windeier mit goldener Haut." Rheinischer Merkur + Christ und welt, June 2, 1989.

Kellein, Thomas. "Kunsthalle." B wie Basel, 1989.

Koplos, Janet. "Through the Looking Glass." Art in America, July 1989.

Kramer, Hilton. "Ghastly Schnabel Show a Fit Ending To Ghastly Decade for Art World." *New York Observer*, December 18, 1989.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel: Mannerist Impressario of the Apocalypse." *Art & Design*, July–August 1989.

Larson, Kay. "The art of the newest." New York, December 25, 1989-January 1, 1990.

Leffingwell, Edward. "Report from Brazil; Sao Paulo Diary." Art in America, January 1989.

Lepicouche, Michel. "Les Reconnaissances de Julian Schnabel." Arte Factum, February-March 1989.

Lettre International, December 1989 (cover, drawing reproductions).

Lewison, Jeremy. "Pittsburgh, Carnegie Museum of art, The Carnegie International." *Burlington Magazine*, January 1989.

Lombardini, Anna. "Ecco Julian Schnabel." La Gazzetta, October 15, 1989.

Mahoney, Robert. "Une contrée inexplorée: le Logos dans l'espace littéral." *Artstudio*, Winter 1989, pp. 104–113.

Miliani, Stefano. "Una vita da pittore." L'Unita, October 15, 1989.

Millis, Ed. "Found Around Town." Exposure, July-August 1989.

Moser-Ehinger, Susann. "Julian Schnabel komplett." *Solothurner Zeitung*, July 6, 1989. Muskamp, Herbert. "Sacred Arts." *Vogue*, April 1989.

Neisser, Judith. "Chicago Clout." Art & Auction, November 1989.

Paloscia, Tommaso. "Il guadro? Un telone da Tir." La Nazione, November 1, 1989.

Paparoni, Demetrio. "L'arte come pre-testo. Julian Schnabel." *Tema Celeste*, April–June 1989, pp. 24–29 and 73–75 (English text).

Peter, Charlotte. "Julian Schnabel; Ein echter oder ein falscher Europaer?" *Jardin des Modes*, August 1989.

Plagens, Peter. "International Shows: Under Western Eyes." Art in America, January 1989.

Porzio, Francesco. "Fascino dell'ambiguo." Il Giornale, November 19, 1989.

Pozzi, Gianni. "Nei piatti rotti l'attimo fuggente." Oggi, October 3, 1989.

Quintavalle, Arturo Carlo. "Julian l'apostata." Panorama, November 26, 1989.

Rein, Ingrid. "Basel: Julian Schnabel." Artforum, October 1989.

Rein, Ingrid. "Ruhm, Ehre, Privileg und Armut." Suddentsche Zeitung, April 7, 1989.

Renton, Andrew. "Julian Schnabel; The Perpetual Task of Living up to a Name." Flash Art (International edition), March–April 1989.

Riccomini, Franco. "Un artista senza stile." La Nazione, October 25, 1989.

Salvatore, Paolo. "Le Mostre." Tutto Turismo, December 1989.

Sanesi, Roberto. "Immagini come parole." Corriere, November 5, 1989.

Schafer, Silvia. "Unheimliche Schopfungskraft in Szene gesetzt." Bieler Tagblatt, July 8, 1989.

Schnabel, Julian and Gianfranco Mantegna. "Frammenti da una conversazione." *Tema Celeste*, April–June 1989, pp. 30 and 75–76 (English text).

Smith, Roberta. "Julian Schnabel's Mantra: Stop Ruining the World." *New York Times*, December 8, 1989.

Spadoni, Claudio. "Arte in frantumi con Schnabel." Il Resto del Carlino, November 2, 1989.

Sprenger, Maurice. "There is no business like show business." Artis, May 1989.

Steffen, Barbara. "View." Artscribe, November/December 1989.

Tabozzi, Roberto. "Schnabel arriva in Italia." Milano Finanza, 1989.

Taylor, Paul. "Spotlight: Carnegie International." *Flash Art* (International edition), January–February 1989.

Tempi, Alessandro. "Vaghe tracce di umanita." La Gazzeta, November 14, 1989.

Vettese, Angela. "L'ex-lavapiatti dalle uova d'oro." Arte, October 22, 1989.

Vezin, Annette e Luc. "Julian Schnabel: A la force du pinceau." Glamour (French edition), July 1989.

von Gehren, Georg. "Musealisierung." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 1989.

von Kaganeck, Christian. "Julian Schnabel." Aargauer Tagblatt, May 25, 1989.

West, Thomas. "Figure Painting in an Ambivalent Decade." Art International, Winter 1989.

Wolff, Theodore. "When Painters Try Sculpture, Expect Some Surprises." *The Christian Science Monitor*, August 7, 1989.

Z., M. "Schnabel al museo di Prato." Flash Art, October-December 1989.

#### 1988

"A Cavalcade of Corporate Art." Art & Auction, October 1988.

"Artistic Pioneers." Profiles, Inc., June 1988.

"Cada cuadro es como una luz." El Pais, October 15, 1988.

"Carmen Romero inauguro en Sevilla una exposicion de pintura." ABC, October 20, 1988.

"Changements a vue." Le Monde, February 20, 1988.

"El pintor Julian Schnabel presenta en Sevilla su obra mas reciente." El Pais, October 22, 1988.

"Gutsy--But Good? Schnabel's in London." The American, November 26, 1988.

"Julian Schnabel." Art & Design, Winter 1988.

"Julian Schnabel." Paris, February 1988.

"Julian Schnabel." Vendredi, Samedi, Dimanche, March 1988.

"Julian Schnabel; Galerie Yvon Lambert." Cimaise, April-May 1988.

"L'Hommage de Schnabel." Decoration Internationale, March 1988.

"POP to NEO GEO and beyond." Bijutsu Techo, October 1988.

"Return of the Native." Ultra, May 1988.

"Schnabel entre ruinas." El Pais, October 15, 1988.

"Schnabel." Nouvel Observateur, February 19, 1988.

Adams, Brooks. "I Hate to Think: The New Paintings of Julian Schnabel." Parkett, December 1988.

Alhadeff, Gini. "Arte: Il Nuovo di New York." Vogue Italia. July-August 1988.

Auty, Giles. "Winner take all." The Spectator, December 3, 1988.

B., T. "Happenings in Houston." Houston, May 1988.

Baker, Kenneth. "Junk Art With Statement." San Francisco Review, February 21, 1988.

Beaumont, Mary Rose. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Review, December 2, 1988.

Brenson, Michael. "Greed Plus Glitz, With a Dollop of Innocence." New York Times, December 18, 1988.

Buck, Louisa. "Jean-Michel Basquiat and Andy Warhol—Julian Schnabel." Galleries, December 1988.

Burkhart, Dorothy. "Ego fights talent in Schnabel show." San Jose Mercury News, February 12, 1988.

Carboni, Massimo. "Julian Schnabel dipinge il peccato." Trova/Roma, 1988.

Chadwick, Susan. "Julian Schnabel Talks Philosophy with Art Students." Houston Post, June 12, 1988.

Cork, Richard. "The jagged rhythms of Julian Schnabel." World of Interiors, December 1988.

Cotter, Holland. "Julian Schnabel; A Discrepancy at Every Turn." Art News, February 1988.

Craddock, Sacha. "Hype Anxiety." Weekend Guardian (London), December 10, 1988.

Crowther, Paul. "Beyond Art & Philosophy; Deconstruction & the Post-Modern Sublime." *Art & Design*, Fall 1988.

Currah, Mark. City Limits, December 8, 1988.

Davidson, Brett and Gregorio Salazar. "Violent, Bold, Art Julian Schnabel." Public News, June 1, 1988.

Ennis, Michael. "Unplanned OBSOLESCENCE." Texas Monthly, June 1988.

Feaver, William. "Call Me Papa." 1988.

Graham-Dixon, Andrew. "Smash and grab." Independent (London), November 27, 1988.

Griffiths, John. "Deconstruction Deconstructed." Art & Design, Fall 1988.

Griffiths, John. "Deconstructionist Tendencies in Art." Art & Design, 1988, pp. 53-60.

Griffiths, John. "Deconstructionist Tendencies in Art." Art & Design, Fall 1988.

Hoban, Phoebe. "The Art of the Hot." New York, May 23, 1988.

Holmes, Ann. "Man of the Hour." Houston Chronicle, May 29, 1988.

Johnson, Patricia C. "Behind Julian Schnabel's Ego and Childish Bombast are Sensitivity, Thrust." *Houston Chronicle*, June 5, 1988.

Kirili, Alain. "Adrian & Robert Mnuchin; Un Art de Vivre." Galeries Magazine, June-July 1988.

Kuspit, Donald. "L'impresario manieriste de l'Apocalypse." Artstudio, Winter 1988.

Kuspit, Donald. "The Modern Fetish." Artforum, October 1988.

Kuspit, Donald. "The Opera is Over; A Critique of Eighties Sensibility." *Artscribe International*, September–October 1988.

Lamarche-Vadel, Bernard. "Julian Schnabel: Entre Pouvoir et Puissance." *Galeries Magazine*, February–March 1988.

Liebmann, Lisa. "About Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (International edition), May-June 1988.

Lopez, Jose Ramon. "Julian Schnabel." Vogue España, August 1988.

Lufkin, Liz. "Money, Art and Outrage." San Francisco Chronicle, February 10, 1988.

Miller, Donald. "The Carnegie International best in years." *The Pittsburgh Post-Gazette*, November 4, 1988.

Morera, Dantella. "C.V.J." Vogue Italia, March 1988.

Morgan, Susan. "A Mystery." Artscribe, May 1988.

Muchnic, Suzanne. "Snookered by Schnabel." Los Angeles Times (calendar section), January 1988.

Oxlade, Rox. "Julian Schnabel." Modern Painters, December 1988.

Packer, William. "Pop goes graffiti." Financial Times (London), December 1, 1988.

Page, Amy. "Talk of the Trade; Yule Tidings." Art & Auction, December 1988.

Piguet, Phillipe. "Galeries." L'Oeil (Paris), March 1988.

Politi, Giancarlo. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (Italian edition), Summer, 1988.

Power, Kevin. "Intervista con Schnabel." Lapiz, November, 1988.

Review of CVJ. Flash Art, March-April 1988.

Reviews. Art International, Summer 1988.

Romero, Justo. "Cuatro camiones de basura." El Pais, October 15, 1988.

Schnabel, Jacqueline. "La Mia New York." Vogue Italia, July-August 1988.

Schnabel, Julian. "Death of a Mountain Guide." Malerei, painting, peinture, 1988.

Sewell, Brian. "Art." Evening Standard (London), December 1, 1988.

Slesin, Suzanne. "A Sanctuary for 1,000 or So Saints and Their Kin." *New York Times*, December 22, 1988.

Smith, Roberta. "39 Artists in Carnegie International in Pittsburgh." *New York Times*, November 7, 1988.

Steger, Scene. "Museum Visitors Take the Long View of Schnabel's Art." San Francisco Chronicle, February 11, 1988.

Taylor, John Russell. "Crockery, mockery and talent." (London), 1988.

Taylor, John Russell. "The New New Yorkers and the Avant-Avant Garde." *Art & Design*, 1988, pp. 41–45.

Taylor, Paul. "Instantly Notorious." New York Times Book Review, January 10, 1987. {Review of CVJ.}

Terras, Lucien. "New World Invaders." Art International, Summer 1988.

Terzleff, Catherine. "L'Art en Biere." L'Argus de la Presse, March 2, 1988.

Thorn-Prikker, Jan. "Gewaltige Uberschatzung." Wolkenkratzer, n. 3, Frankfurt, May-June 1988.

Vaizey, Marina. "Critic's choice: Brutal blends from the street." *Sunday Times* (London), November 27, 1988.

Wolff, Theodore. "Hype, hope, and genius." Christian Science Monitor, December 13, 1988.

## 1987

"Books: Julian Schnabel, Journals." Artforum, January 1987 (excerpt).

"Frammenti da una conversazione: dialogo tra Julian Schnabel e Gianfranco Mantegna." *Tema Celeste*, April–June 1987.

"Julian Schnabel: Madrid." Diario, November 1987.

"Provokationen in der Nachfolge von Beuys." Düsseldorfer Artsblatt, September 5, 1987.

Albertazzi, Liliana. "Paisatges." Arte Factum, February-March 1987.

Alvarez, Olga. "Schnabel: Los platos rotos." El Pais (Madrid), November 22, 1987.

Blistène, Bernard. "Julian Schnabel." CNAC Magazine (Paris), January 15-March 15, 1987.

Bouisset, Maïten. "Fragments d'une conversation avec un casseur d'assiettes." *Le Matin* (Paris), January 16, 1987.

Breerette, Geneviève. "Julian Schnabel au Centre Georges Pompidou: la peinture à tout va." *Le Monde* (Paris), January 18, 1987.

Brenson, Michael. "Art: Works by Julian Schnabel at the Whitney." *New York Times*, November 13, 1987.

Cabanne, Pierre. "Schnabel le bulldozer et Baquie l'assembleur." Le Matin (Paris), January 16, 1987.

Carles, Catherine. "L'étât des choses selon Schnabel." L'Express (Paris), February 6-12, 1987.

Cornand, Brigitte. "Le Blitzkrieg Schnabel." Actuel (Paris), February 1987.

Davvetas, Démosthènes. "Julian Schnabel et bien exposé." Libération (Paris), January 14, 1987.

Diacono, Mario. "Julian Schnabel." *Petit Journal, Galeries contemporaines* (Paris: MNAM, Centre Georges Pompidou), January 14–March 22, 1987.

Freedman, Alix M. "The Gallery: Julian Schnabel." Wall Street Journal, November 18, 1987.

Gibson, Michael. "Schnabel: Scale of a Talent." International Herald Tribune, February 6, 1987.

Grenier, Catherine. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (International edition), April 1987.

Guegan, Stephane. "Julian Schnabel, le Maitre de l'Art Brutal." Le Matin, January 16, 1987.

Harrison, Charles. "Julian Schnabel at the Whitechapel." *Artscribe International* (London), January–February 1987.

Herchenroder, Christian. "Kind des Marketing." Handelsblatt, July 5, 1987.

Hirschberg, Lynn. "The Four Brushmen." Esquire, March 1987.

Hughes, Robert. "The Artist As Entrepreneur." The New Republic, December 14, 1987.

Huser, France. "Gargantua et le vaste monde." Le Nouvel Observateur (Paris), February 6-12, 1987.

J., P. "Schnabel, Deja." Connaissance des Arts, January 1987.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum, February 1987.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel: The Last Rarefied Romantic." Artscribe, November - December 1987.

Larson, Kay. "The Hunger Artist." New York, November 30, 1987.

Lemaire, Gérard-Georges. "Julian Schnabel l'imprévisible." *Opus International* (Paris), Spring-Summer 1987.

McGill, Douglas. "Art People: Awaiting Schnabels." New York Times, November 6, 1987.

McKenna, Kristine. "Julian Schnabel—Artist as Bad Boy." *Los Angeles Times* November 1, 1987, calendar section.

Meister, Helga. "Der Senkrechtstarter Schnabel." Zeitungsausschnittburo Fleischauer, 1987.

Millet, Catherine. "Julian Schnabel l'impatient." Art Press (Paris), January 1987.

Oliva, Achille Bonito. "Spostamenti Allegorici dell'Arte." ("Allegorical Transpositions in Art") *Tema Celeste*, January–March 1987.

Paparoni, Demetrio. "L'arte come pre-testo. Julian Schnabel." Tema Celeste, April-June 1987.

Poirier, Maurice. "Julian Schnabel, Pace." Art News, January 1987.

Pradel, Jean-Louis. "Le Picasso des assiettes brisées fait un malheur." *L'Evénement du jeudi* (Paris), February 15–21, 1987.

Robinson, Walter. "Julian Schnabel." C Magazine, March-May 1987.

Sans, Jerôme. "Le mythe déferle." Beaux-Arts (Paris), February 1987.

Schnabel, Julian. "Paint Job." Vanity Fair, August 1987.

Smith, Roberta. "Schnabel and Stella: Art, Myth and Ego." New York Times, December 6, 1987.

Stevens, Mark. "A Painter's Pratfall." Newsweek, November 16, 1987.

Wilson, William. "Schnabel: Messing Around with Myths." *Los Angeles Times* (calendar section), December 6, 1987.

Zaya. "De Friegaplatos a Pintor de Tenedores." Diario, February 27, 1987.

## 1986

"Schnabel No Brute." Artscribe (London), November-December 1986.

"Smashing Time." The Sunday Times (London), April 13, 1986.

Axarlis, Nick. "Schnabel Breaks Free." The News Line, September 25, 1986.

Brenson, Michael. "Is Neo-Expressionism an Idea Whose Time Has Passed?" *New York Times*, January 5, 1986

Collings, Matthew. "Modern Art: Julian Schnabel Interviewed by Matthew Collings." *Artscribe*, September–October 1986.

Cooke, Lynne. "Julian Schnabel: Paintings 1975–1986; Whitechapel Gallery." *Flash Art* (International edition), December 1986–January 1987.

Feaver, William, John Peter, John Spurling and Gilliam Tindall. "Critics Forum." *British Broadcasting Corporation*, September 27, 1986 on *Radio 3*.

Gooding, Mel. "Julian Schnabel." Art Monthly, November 1986.

Haveman, Mariete. "Caravaggio onder net mes van de hedendaagse kunstenaar." Kunstschrift, 1986.

Januszczak, Waldemar. "Painting Over the Cracks." Guardian (London), October 1, 1986.

Kent, Sarah. "Success on a Place." Time Out, September-October 1986.

Lessem, Don. "Commercial Art." TWA Ambassador, March 1986.

Levin, Kim. "His Next Stage." New York Village Voice, November 18, 1986.

Malcolm, Janet. "A Girl of the Zeitgeist-II." New Yorker, October 27, 1986.

Packer, Willam. "Master Schnabel's New Clothes." Financial Times (London),1986.

Politi, Giancarlo. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art, October-November 1986.

Rose, Frank. "As the Art World Turns." GO, October 1986.

Russell, John. "An Art Scene Bristling with Energy." *New York Times*, November 7, September–October 1986.

Smith, Roberta. "Julian Schnabel Exhibition Is a Highlight of Uptown Gallery Hopping." *New York Times*, November 7, 1986.

Wolff, Theodore. "Painting in the Late '80's." Christian Science Monitor, November 24, 1986.

#### 1985

"Angelo d'Oro." Tema Celeste (Milan), November 1985.

"Julian Schnabel; I valori selvaggi." Il Messaggero, October 22, 1985.

Abbate, Fulvio. "Schnabel, segni stenografici." Reporter, October 31, 1985.

Berman, Ann. "A Good Eye." MD Magazine, May 1985.

Burn, Gordon. "Lifestyle Meets Art." Sunday Times, {city?} October 13, 1985.

Christov-Bakargiev, Carolyn. "Calendario ragionato delle mostre d'arte." Reporter, October 13, 1985.

Christov-Bakargiev, Carolyn. "Schnabel a Roma, il suo incontro con l'Italia." *Flash Art* (Italian edition), December 1985–January 1986.

Davvetas, Démosthènes. "Julian Schnabel tous azimuts." Libération (Paris), July 1, 1985.

Ellis, Stephen. "The Bronze Age, the Iron Age, the Age of Gold." Issue, Spring-Summer 1985.

Januszczak, Waldemar. "Schnabel." Guardian (London), October 8, 1985.

Karmel, Pepe. "Art & Exhibitionism." Vanity Fair, 1985.

Kramer, Hilton. "Expressionism Returns to Painting." New York Times, 1985.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel: Die Rückeroberung des Primitiven." Wolkenkratzer (Frankfurt), December 1985.

Kuspit, Donald. "The Rhetoric of Rawness: Its Effects on Meaning in Julian Schnabel's Paintings." *Arts Magazine* 59, no. 7 (March 1985): 126–130, illustrated.

Mango, Lorenzo. "La violenza del segno, l'astrazione e la memoria." Paese Sera, November 4, 1985.

Morgan, Stuart. "Letters to a Wound." Artscribe International, December 1985-January 1986.

Marzorati, Gerald. "Julian Schnabel: Plate it as it Lays." Art News, April 1985.

Packer, William. "Coming Down to Earth." Financial Times (London), October 17, 1985.

Talley, A. "Portrait: Jacqueline Schnabel." Vogue, March 1985.

Taylor, John Russell. "And Why Should Painting not be Decorative?" Times (London), October 8, 1985.

Wolf, Theodore. "It Pays Not to Jump to Conclusions." The Christian Science Monitor, March 21, 1985.

## 1984

Balmas, P. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (International edition), February 1984.

Becker, Robert. "Dealing Contemporary Art In SoHo." Art & Auction, June 1984.

Brenson, Michael. "Julian Schnabel: The Carnival Man." New York Times, November 9, 1984.

Collier, Caroline. "Studio Talk—Ghost Images." Studio International, vol. 196, 1984.

Cunningham, Richard. "The Saatchi Picture Show." Harpers & Queen (London), August 1984.

Danto, Arthur C. "Julian Schnabel." The Nation, December 8, 1984: 624.

Evans-Clark, Phillipe. "Julian Schnabel - Pace Gallery." Artpress, December 1984.

Foltz, Kim and Maggie Malone. "Golden Paintbrushes: Artists are developing a fine eye for the bottom line." *Newsweek*, October 15, 1984.

Fuller, Peter. "Julian Schnabel." Art Monthly (London), February 1984.

Glueck, Grace. "Art: The Selling of Julian Schnabel." International Herald Tribune, December 10, 1984.

Glueck, Grace. "What One Artist's Career Tells Us of Today's Art World." *New York Times*, December 3, 1984.

Hill, Andrea. "Julian Schnabel at Waddington." Artscribe, February-April 1984.

Hogreff, J. "Breakup is Art To-Do." Washington Post, April 21, 1984.

Kuspit, Donald. "Julian Schnabel's Profundity: Not an Apologia Pro Vita Sua." *C Magazine*, Autumn 1984.

Lubell, Ellen. "Schnabel's Choice." New York Village Voice, May 8, 1984.

Schnabel, Julian. "The Patients and the Doctors." Artforum, February 1984.

Smith, Roberta. "Weighing In." New York Village Voice, November 27, 1984.

Wolff, Theodore. "The Primal Screams of Julian Schnabel: Loud, Important." *Christian Science Monitor*, November 26, 1984.

Zacharapoulos, Denys. "Julian Schnabel, Galerie Daniel Templon, Paris." Artforum, April 1984.

#### 1983

"Further Opinions on Documenta 7." Flash Art (Ed. Int.), n. 110, January 1983.

"Julian Schnabel at Castelli Greene St." Art in America, October 1983.

"Julian Schnabel." Current Biography, November 1983.

"Lee, Leonard. Artline, no. 10, 1983.

"Self Portraits." New York, May 23, 1983.

Allen, Jane Addams. "American Art Takes a Cynical Course at Hirshhorn." *Washington Times*, March 15, 1983.

Ashbery, John. "Biennials Bloom in the Spring." Newsweek, April 18, 1983.

Brenson, Michael. "Artists Grapple with New Realities." New York Times, May 15, 1983.

Brenson, Michael. "New York vs. Paris: Views of an Art Reporter." New York Times, January 16, 1983.

Cameron, Daniel. "Biennial Cycle." Arts Magazine, June 1983.

Carlson, Prudence. "Report from Amsterdam: Arriving at the 80's." Art in America, January 1983.

Caroli, Flavio. "Magico Primario." Interarte, April 1983.

Christo, Cyril. "L'Art Attitudinal." Artistes, Summer 1983.

Churcher, Sharon. "Intelligencer: Schnabel Choice at Sotheby's." New York, May 23, 1983.

Cornand, Brigitte. "La rage de peindre Julian Schnabel." Beaux-Arts (Paris), November 1983.

Crary, Jonathan. "The Expressionist Image at Janis." Art in America, January 1983.

Glueck, Grace. "Art: Big American Figure Drawings." New York Times, March 18, 1983.

Glueck, Grace. "Two Biennials: One Looking East and the Other West." *New York Times*, March 27, 1983.

Greenspan, Stuart. "Contemporary Art." Art & Auction, May 1983.

Groot, Paul. "Further Opinions on Documenta 7." Flash Art, January 1983.

Hapgood, Susan. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (International edition), Summer 1983.

Hicks, Alastair. "Galeries." The Magazine (London), December 1983.

Honnef, Klaus. "Tagebuch einer Diesenstreise." Kunstforum, May 1983.

Januszcsak, Waldemar. "Galleries Briefing." Guardian (London), November 30, 1983.

Kramer, Hilton. "The New Expressionism: Signs of Passion." New Criterion, November 1983.

Larson, Kay. "Freezing Expressionism." New York, April 25, 1983.

Larson, Kay. "All-American Energy." New York, April 11, 1983.

Leccese, Pasquale. "Zeitgeist." Domus, December 1983.

Levin, Kim. "Double Takes." New York Village Voice, April 26, 1983.

Liebmann, Lisa. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum, January 1983.

McEwen, John. "Art in the Year of the Falklands." Art in America, February 1983.

McEwen, John. "The Golden Age of Junk Art." Sunday Times (London), December 18, 1983.

Morgan, Robert. "Reconstructing with Shards." American Ceramics, Winter 1983.

Morgan, Stuart. "Julian Schnabel." Artscribe (London), December 1983.

Moss, Jacqueline. "So Where are the Women at the Whitney?" Greenwich Times, March 27, 1983.

Moufarrege, Nicholas. "X Equals Zero, as in Tic-Tac-Toe." Arts Magazine, February 1983.

Nayhausse, Sabine Grafin. "Neue Kunst statt Tapetenwechsel." Ambiente, May 1983.

New York Review, October 27, 1983.

Nilson, Lisbet. "Making it Neo." Art News, September 1983.

Oliva, Achille Bonito. "Avanguardia e Transavanguardia." Interarte, June 1983.

Owens, Craig. "Issues and Commentary: Honour, Power and the Love of Women." *Art in America*, January 1983.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Entries: Vaulting Ambition." Arts Magazine, February 1983.

Ratcliff, Carter. "The Short Life of the Sincere Stroke." Art in America, January 1983.

Richard, Paul. "Avant-Garde Airs." Washington Post, March 15, 1983.

Robbins, D.A. "The Meaning of `New'—The 70/80's Axis: An Interview with Diego Cortez." *Arts Magazine*, January 1983.

Russell, John. "Painting is Again the Most Provocative of the Fine Arts." New York Times, April 17, 1983.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Falling in Style." Vanity Fair, March 1983.

Schwarz, Sanford. "Anselm Kiefer, Joseph Beuys, and the Ghosts of the Fatherland." *New Criterion*, March 1983.

Searle, Adrian. "Past Presence." Artscribe, October 1983.

Siegel, Jeanne. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Magazine, June 1983. {Seigel?}

Silverthorne, Jeanne. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum, September 1983.

Smith, Roberta. "Healthy Egos." New York Village Voice. May, 1983.

Smith, Roberta. "Taking consensus." New York Village Voice, April 26, 1983.

Smith, Roberta. "Appropriation uber Allies." New York Village Voice, January 11, 1983.

Smith, Roberta. "Making Impressions." New York Village Voice, March 1, 1983.

Starenko, Michael. "What's an Artist to do? A Short History of Postmodernism and Photography." *Afterimage*, January 1983.

Taylor, John Russell. "A Message of Entranced Delight." Times (London), December 13, 1983.

Westfall, Stephen. "The Expressionist Image." A.R.T.A., January 1983.

Wohlfert, Lee. "Europe's Exuberant New Wave Artists." Town and Country, April 1983.

#### 1982

Agnese, Maria Luisa and Fabrizio Carbonne. "Ve lo do io l'artista." Panorama, May 24, 1982.

Ammann, Jean-Christophe. "Documenta: Reality and Desire." Flash Art, November 1982.

Anderson, Ali. "Editor's Choice." Portfolio Magazine, September 1982.

Atkins, Robert. "Julian Schnabel: The Agony and the Ecstasy." San Francisco Bay Guardian, June 2, 1982.

Boettger, Suzaan. "East Coast Star's Dynamic Novelty." San Francisco Chronicle, 1982.

Boettger, Suzaan. "East Coast Star's Dynamic Novelty." The San Francisco Chronicle, June 25, 1982.

Bourdon, David. "Battling the Masters." Geo Magazine, August 1, 1982.

Brenson, Michael. "Boom in Art Sales Apparently Over." New York Times, July 7, 1982.

Brewster, Todd. "Boone Means Business." Life, May 1982.

Burkhart, Dorothy. "Broken Bits Shatter Old Ideas of Art." San Jose Mercury News, June 10, 1982.

Caldwell, John. "Post Modernism at the Squibb." New York Times, January 3, 1982.

Caroli, Flavio. "I Mondiali dei Giovani." Arte, August 1982.

Castle, Ted. "A Bouquet of Mistakes." Flash Art, Summer 1982.

Clarke, John R. "Up Against the Wall, Transavanguardia." Art, December 1982.

Colacello, Bob. "Out." Interview, November 1982.

Collier, Caroline. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art, November 1982.

Collings, Matthew. "Julian Schnabel at The Tate Gallery." Artscribe, August 1982.

Cork, Richard. "Storm in a Tea-Cup." Evening Standard (London), July 8, 1982.

Cornand, Brigitte. "La Rage de Peindre Julian Schnabel." Beaux Arts, November 1982.

Curiger, Brice. "Switzerland: Robert Moskowitz, Susan Rothenberg, and Julian Schnabel." *Flash Art* (International edition), February–March 1982.

de Coppett, Laura. "Leo Castelli." Interview, February 1982.

DeAk, Edit and Diego Cortez. "Baby Talk." Flash Art (International edition), May 1982.

Delehunty, Hugh. "Junk Food Julian." Focus, May 1982.

Diehl, Carol. "Galeries." Art & Auction, June 1982.

Doherty, Stephen. "Hype Returns to the Art World." American Artist, July 1982.

Doud, Katherine. "Neumann Collections Taped Again for Spring Exhibitions." *Kalamazoo Gazette*, August 1, 1982.

Drohojowsky, Hunter. "Schnabel, Basquiat: Explosions in Chaos." *Los Angeles Weekly*, April 19–23, 1982. {3rd source has April 23–29}

Einzig, Hetty. "Chia, Clemente, Kiefer, Salle, Schnabel." Arts Review, July 16, 1982.

Einzig, Hetty. "Women in the Art Business." Harpers and Queen, June 1982.

Feaver, William. "A Bad Case of Hype." Observer, July 11, 1982.

Fingleton, Eamonn. "Portrait of the Artist as Money Man." Forbes, February 1, 1982.

Fuller, Peter. "Plus ça change...." Art Monthly, September 1982.

Geelhaar, Christian. "Julian Schnabel's Head (for Albert)." Arts Magazine, October 1982.

Geldzahler, Henry. "Determining Aesthetic Values." Interview, December 1982.

Glenn, Constance. "The Collectors: Stage for Contemporary Art." Architectural Digest, December 1982.

Glueck, Grace. "Art: Julian Schnabel Breaks Rules and Plates," New York Times, October 8, 1982.

Glueck, Grace. "Emoting Over the Figure." New York Times, May 30, 1982.

Gooding, Mel. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Review, July 16, 1982.

Greenspan, Stuart. "Plus c'est la même chose." Art & Auction, November 1982.

Groot, Paul. "60–80: Attitudes/Concepts/Images." Artforum, October 1982.

Groot, Paul. "The Spirit of Documenta." Flash Art, Summer 1982.

Grosskoph, Annegret. "Bomben-Stimmung '82," Stern, October 14, 1982.

Haden-Guest, Anthony. "The New Queen of the Art Scene." New York, April 19, 1982.

Haime, Nohra. "25 Años de Exito: Leo Castelli." Bazaar in Español, September 1982.

Haime, Nohra. "Color, Versatilidad y Figuration." Harper's Bazaar, January 1982.

Herraiz, Enrique Garcia. "Cronica de Nueva York." Goya, March-June, 1982.

Herrera, Hayden. "Expressionism Today: An Artist's Symposium." Art in America, December 1982.

Hughes, Robert. "Expressionist Bric-a-Brac." Time, November 1, 1982.

Hunter, Sam. "Post-Modernist Painting." Portfolio Magazine, January-February 1982.

Ingram, Terry. "Mary Boone's Gallery has it all Together South of Houston Street." *Financial Review*, June 11, 1982.

Januszcsak, Waldemar. "Nothing Succeeds Like Excess." Guardian (London),, June 30, 1982.

Johnson, Patricia. "American Collages Spotlighted in Stunning Don't Miss CAM Exhibition." *Houston Chronicle*, July 21, 1982.

Kalil, Susie. "American Collage Since 1950." Artweek, September 18, 1982.

Kalil, Susie. "Americans: The Collage." Houston Post, July 18, 1982.

Knight, Christopher. "Descending into the Maelstrom of a Schnabel Plate Painting." Los Angeles Herald Examiner, April 18, 1982.

Kramer, Hilton. "The New Expressionism: Signs of Passion." New Criterion, November 1982.

Kunkel, Paul. "Around the Block." Art & Auction, April 1982.

Kutner, Janet. "Voices from the 1980's Cutting Edge." Dallas Morning News, September 15, 1982

Larson, Kay. "Half-Empty Plates." New York, October 25, 1982.

Levene, Linda. "U.C. Shows Schnabel's Works: Repugnant But Successful." *Berkeley Gazette*, July 9, 1982.

Lewallen, Constance. "Julian Schnabel: Maverick in the Expressionist Tradition." *University Art Museum Berkeley Calendar*, June 1982.

Liss, Andrea. "Art North and South." Artbeat, September 1982.

Marvel, Bill. "The Art of the 80's: A Return to Reality." Dallas Time Herald, September 15, 1982.

McColm, Dale. "Powerful Schnabel, Exciting Jackson." Davis Enterprise Weekend, June 24, 1982.

McEwen, John. "Sssch...." Spectator, July 10, 1982.

McGuigan, Cathleen. "Julian Schnabel: 'I always knew it would be like this." Art News, Summer 1982.

Miller, Donald. "Houston Has a Wealth of Art." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, August 26, 1982.

Moore, John. "The Return of the Emotive." Connaissance des arts, March 1982.

Morgan, Stuart. "Misunderstanding Schnabel." Artscribe, August 1982.

Morrison, Barry. "The Great Life." Hollywood Reporter, April 9, 1982.

Mueller, Cookie. "Art About Art." Details, November 1982.

Nilson, Lisbet. "The Sorceress of Soho." Metropolitan Home, June 1982.

Olsson, Anna. "New York: Tur and Retur." Expressen (city?), November 27, 1982.

Ossa, Nena. "Illustrando el Pluralismo." La Nación, February 6, 1982.

Packer, Williams. "Expressionism is Back in Fashion." Financial Times (London), July 6, 1982.

Paley, Maggie. "Mary Boone: A Confident Vision." Saavy, June 1982.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "David Salle: Holiday Glassware." Arts Magazine, April 1982.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Gary Stephan: The Brief Against Matisse." Arts Magazine, March 1982.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Julian Schnabel: Blind Faith." Arts Magazine, February 1982.

Plagens, Peter. "Issues and Commentary: Mixed Doubles." Art in America, March 1982.

Politi, Giancarlo. "Documenta", Flash Art, no. 109, November 1982.

Politi, Giancarlo. "Documenta." Flash Art, 1982.

Ponti, Lisa. "Mary Boone and the Past and the Present and the Future." Domus, November 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "A Season in New York." Art International, September-October 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Contemporary American Art." Flash Art, Summer 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Hysterie et Contradiction." Connaissance des arts, November 1982.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Samtale med Julian Schnabel." Louisiana Revy, January 2, 1982.

Reed, Susan. "The Meteoric Rise of Mary Boone." Saturday Review, May 1982.

Ricard, René. "Sur Julian Schnabel." Art Press (Paris), June 1982.

Roberts, John. "The Hero as Artist." ZG Magazine, no. 8, 1982.

Robins, Corrine. "Ten Hours of Rush-Hour Figuration." Arts Magazine, September 1982.

Roder, Sylvie. "Julian Schnabel: Amplifying the Risks." Artweek, June 19, 1982.

Russell, John. "A Big Berlin Show that Misses the Mark." New York Times, December 5, 1982.

Russell, John. "Post Modernism." New York Times, August 22, 1982.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Clemente to Marden to Kiefer." New York Village Voice, September 12, 1982.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "King's Curator." New York Village Voice, July 20, 1982.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "The Ardor of Ambition." New York Village Voice, February 23, 1982.

Secrest, Meryle. "Leo Castelli: Dealing in Myth." Art News, Summer 1982.

Shapiro, Michael. "The Critical Mystique." Collector-Investor, April 1982.

Shepherd, Michael. "Art: Young Ideas." Sunday Telegraph (city?), July 11, 1982.

Silverthorne, Jeanne. "The Pressure to Paint." Artforum, October 1982.

Smith, Roberta. "Didacticism, Material and Immaterial." New York Village Voice, December 21, 1982.

Smith, Roberta. "Group Flex." New York New York Village Voice, June 22, 1982.

Stevens, Mark. "The Revival of Realism." Newsweek, June 7, 1982.

Stofflet, Mary. "Julian Schnabel at the University Art Museum and Daniel Weinberg." *Images and Issues*, October 1982.

Taylor, John Russell. "Integrity Against Fashion." Times (London), July 6, 1982.

Tomkins, Calvin. "The Art World: Looking for the Zeitgeist." New Yorker, December 6, 1982.

Tomkins, Calvin. "The Art World: Seminar." New Yorker, June 7, 1982.

Tucker, Marcia. "An Iconography of Recent Figurative Painting." Artforum, Summer 1982.

Unger, Craig. "Attitude." New York, July 26, 1982.

Vaizey, Marina. "How to Become an Old Master." Sunday Times (London), July 7, 1982.

Walker, John A. "Julian Schnabel at the Tate." Aspects, Autumn 1982.

Westerbeck, Mark. "Modern Paintings." Collector-Investor, January 1982.

Wilson, William. "Schnabel Makes His Local Debut." The Los Angeles Times, April 9, 1982.

Wohlfert, Lee. "Manhattan's Vanguard Art Dealers." Town and Country, September 1982.

Wolf, Deborah. "Mary Boone," Avenue, October 1982.

## 1981

Anderson, Alexandra. "Vignettes: Schnabel's Sally." Portfolio Magazine, September-October 1981.

Anderson, Ali. "Around the Block: Avarice and Arrivistes in Soho." *Art & Auction*, November 1981.

Armstrong, Richard. "Westkunst: Heute." Artforum, September 1981.

Artner, Alan. "Art." Chicago Tribune, March 1, 1981.

Atkins, Robert. "Julian Schnabel." Images and Issues, Fall 1981.

Bongard, Wili. "Klecksel im Glück." *Stern Magazine*, December 23, 1981. {1st source says Kleckser; Sterm Magazine}

Brooks, Rosetta. "The Art Machine: Editorial." ZG Magazine, no. 3.

Cavaliere, Barbara. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Magazine, June 1981.

Celant, Germano. "Les débordements d'une avant-garde internationale." *Artpress* (Paris), October 1981.

Colby, Jay Hakanson. "Focus Art." Detroit News, October 22, 1981.

Deitch, Jeffrey. "Who Has the Power." Flash Art, October-November 1981.

De Wilde, E. "Schilderkunst is meer dan olieverf op linnen." Museumjournal, 1981.

Feaver, William. "A New Spirit—or Just a Tired Ghost?" Art News, May 1981.

Feaver, William. "UK 8, Germany 11." Observer Review, January 1981.

Gintz, Claude. "Une saison à New York." Artistes, Winter 1981.

Glueck, Grace. "Fresh Talent and New Buyers Brighten the Art World." *New York Times*, October 18, 1981.

Hager, Steven. "The Schnabel Effect." Horizon Magazine, December 1981.

Hughes, Robert. "Quirks, Clamors and Variety." Time, March 2, 1981.

Joachimides, Christos. "Ein neuer Geist in der Malerei." *Kunstforum* (Cologne), May 1981. {*Kunstforum International* (Köln)}

Kramer, Hilton. "An Audacious Inaugural Exhibition." New York Times, September 20, 1981.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Two Painters Explore New Wave." *New York Times*, April 17, 1981.

Kramer, Hilton. "Expressionism Returns to Painting." New York Times, July 12, 1981.

Kuspit, Donald. "The New Expressionism: Art as Damaged Goods." Artforum, November 1981.

Larson, Kay. "The Problem with Pantheons." New York, March 2, 1981.

Larson, Kay. "Skin Deep." New York, March 23, 1981.

Laugier, Emile and Jean Rouzaud. "Vive la Peinture-Peinture!" Actuel, September 23, 1981.

Lawson, Thomas. "Julian Schnabel." Flash Art (International edition), Summer 1981.

Lawson, Thomas. "Last Exit: Painting." Artforum, October 1981.

Levin, Kim. "Art: Julian Schnabel." New York New York Village Voice, April 15-21, 1981 (insert).

Levin, Kim. "Rhine Whine." New York Village Voice, December 16-22, 1981.

Marmer, Nancy. "Isms on the Rhine." Art in America, November 1981.

Marzorati, Gerald. "Art Picks: Andy Warhol." Soho News, September 29, 1981.

Marzorati, Gerald. "Art Picks: Julian Schnabel." Soho News, April 15-21, 1981.

Morgan, Stuart. "A New Spirit in Painting." Artforum, April 1981.

Nagel, Ivan. "Von Schrecken und Aufruhr: Julian Schnabels Gemälde in New Yorker Gallerien." Frankfurter Allegmeine Zeitung, May 16, 1981.

Olander, William. "What's Doing in New York." *Northern Ohio Live*, December 15, 1980 – January 11, 1981.

Oliva, Achille Bonito. "The International Trans-Avantgarde." *Flash Art* (International edition), October–November 1981.

Perreault, John. "Is Julian Schnabel That Good?" Soho News, April 22, 1981.

Perrone, Jeff. "Boy Do I Love Art or What?" Arts Magazine, September 1981.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Entries: Sheer Grunge." Arts Magazine, April 1981.

Plagens, Peter. "The Academy of The Bad." Art in America, November 1981.

Ratcliff, Carter. "European Imports." Ambassador, November 1981.

Ricard, René. "Niet over Julian Schnabel." Museum Journal (Amsterdam), no. 7, 1981.

Ricard, René. "Not About Julian Schnabel." Artforum, Summer 1981.

Rickey, Carrie. "Curatorial Conceptions." Artforum, April 1981.

Rose, Frank. "Welcome to the Modern World." Esquire, April 1981.

Sarduy, Severo. "Un Art Mostre." Artpress, October 1981.

Savage, Paul. "Pointing Painting Along a New Path?" Telegraph Sunday Magazine, January 1981.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Bravery in Action." New York New York Village Voice, April 29, 1981.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "The Hallelujah Trail." New York New York Village Voice, March 18-24, 1981.

Schwartz, Ellen. "It's the Gospel According to the Organizers, Not the Word." Art News, April 1981.

Smith, Roberta. "Biennial Blues." Art in America, April 1981.

Smith, Roberta. "Fresh Paint?" Art in America, Summer 1981.

Smith, Roberta. New York New York Village Voice, September 23-29, 1981.

Smith, Roberta. "Ross Bleckner at Mary Boone." Art in America, January 1981.

Stevens, Mark. "Bull in the China Shop." Newsweek, May 11, 1981.

Sundell, Nina. "New Talent/New York." Dialogue, January-February 1981.

Sundell, Nina. "Westkunst: Nina Sundell." Flash Art, Summer 1981.

Trucco, Terry. "Insiders' Guide to the Art Market." Art News, April 1981.

Tomkins, Calvin. "The Art World: An End to Chauvinism." New Yorker, December 7, 1981.

Tomkins, Calvin. "The Art World: Three Salons." New Yorker, April 13, 1981.

Trucco, Terry. "Sensations of the Year." Portfolio Magazine, September-October, 1981.

Whalen, Richard. "Wiz Kid Schnabel and the Grand Old Man." Art & Auction, June-July 1981.

Yoskowitz, Robert. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Magazine, September 1981.

#### 1980

Cullinan, Helen. "New Talent Shows its Force." Cleveland Plain Dealer, December 1, 1980.

Curinger, Bice. "Neues aus New York." Kunst-Bulletin (Bern), March 1980.

Kertess, Klaus. "Figuring it Out." Artforum, November 1980.

Larson, Kay. "Bad Boys at Large." New York New York Village Voice, September 17-23, 1980.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Entries: If Even in Fractions." Arts Magazine, September 1980.

Politi, Giancarlo. "An Interview with Harold Szeeman." Flash Art (International edition), Summer 1980.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Art to Art: Julian Schnabel." Interview, October 1980.

Shore, Michael. "How Does it Look? How Does it Sound?" Art News, November 1980.

Tomkins, Calvin. "The Art World." New Yorker, December 22, 1980.

Wohlfert, Lee. "Young Artists New Yorkers are Talking About." Town and Country, September 1980.

Yoskowitz, Robert. "Group Show." Arts Magazine, September 1980.

Yoskowitz, Robert. "Julian Schnabel." Arts Magazine, February 1980.

Zimmer, William. "Artbreakers: New York's Emerging Artists." *Soho Weekly News*, September 17–23, 1980.

#### 1979

Anderson, Ali. "Voice Choices: Julian Schnabel." New York New York Village Voice, February 26, 1979.

Bleckner, Ross. "Transcendent Anti-Fetishism." Artforum, March 1979.

Huntington, Richard. "Art and Critics Get Going Over By Quarter Showing at Hallwalls." *Buffalo Courier-Express*, September 30, 1979.

Larson, Kay. "Space Walk." New York New York Village Voice, December 3, 1979.

Preisner, Brenda. "Show Paints Unclear Picture for Judging Contemporary Style." *Buffalo Evening News*, September 26, 1979.

Ricard, René. "Julian Schnabel's Plate Painting at Mary Boone." Art in America, November 1979.

Reed, Dupuy Warrick. "Julian Schnabel: The Truth of the Moment." Arts Magazine, November 1979.

Rickey, Carrie. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum, May 1979.

Rickey, Carrie. "What Becomes a Legend Most?" New York New York Village Voice, October 22, 1979.

Rickey, Carrie. "Voice Choices: Julian Schnabel." *New York New York Village Voice*, November 26, 1979.

Robinson, Walter. "Art Strategies for the '80s: A Guide to What's Hot." Adix, October 1979.

Tatransky, Valentin. "Drawing Show." Arts Magazine, March 1979.

Tatransky, Valentin. "Four Artists." Arts Magazine, December 1979.

Tatransky, Valentin. "Julian Schnabel." Artforum, May 1979.

Yoskowitz, Robert. "Group Show." Arts Magazine, December 1979.

Zimmer, William. "Art Goes to Rock World on Fire: The Pounding of a New Wave." Soho Weekly News, September 27, 1979.

Zimmer, William. "New Painting: Julian Schnabel." *Soho Weekly News*, February 22–28, 979. Zimmer, William. "Plats du Jour." *Soho Weekly News*, November 22, 1979.

## 1978

"Julian Schnabel." Domus, January 1978.

Zimmer, William. Soho Weekly News, January 1978.

## 1976

Moser, Charlotte. Review of exhibition at Contemporary Arts Museum, Houston." Art News, April 1976.

# 1975

DeAk, Edit. "Julian Schnabel." Art-Rite Magazine, May 1975.